


Queen Elizabeth School School Song

Bring to our song the thankful soul,
The loving thought, the shining dream;

And let us all as one extol,
Our general and our several theme,

Our School of royal title,
Bring great gladness to her honouring.

Elizabeth a queenly name,
Begins the song and so begun.

Fair be our School’s advance and fame,
And ever new her glory won.

The glory of the wise and good,
And old truth newly understood.

May knowledge from our works increase,
And serve the world and spread the light;

Be ours to share an active peace,
Among ourselves first learned aright;

And from this School let this be shown.
“T’was mine, but was not mine alone.”

Now close the song; and close in full,
Re-echo, “Queen Elizabeth School”.



Message from Chairman of QESOSA and QESOSAEPO

Dear Fellow Old Students,

2014 marks the 60th anniversary of Queen Elizabeth School.   Founded in 1954, QES is dedicated to providing 
all-round education to students, where emphasis is placed on learning through a magnitude of extra-curricular 
activities.  Old students of the 6 decades not only strive to excel in their career, but also commit themselves to 
serving society in different capacities.  

Some 20 years ago, a group of old students embarked on practising 
the school motto and spreading the light of QES by providing quality 
education to the community.  Since then, they established 2 primary 
schools and 2 secondary schools in Tin Sui Wai.  The 4 schools have 
become popular in the community enjoying good reputation.  

To ensure that the quality of the schools is sustainable, EPO has 
been focusing its effort on enhancing teaching effectiveness and 
the articulation of curriculum in the past few years.   A professional 
development team was formed 2 years ago for this purpose.   As a 
result of the hard work of the team and the proactive participation 
of the schools, not only have teachers largely enhanced their 
professional competence, but more importantly they have also 
extended their school-based learning community to a cross-school 
level.

Old students are thankful to QES for their rich and memorable 
secondary school life.  In order to express our gratitude to our alma 
mater, OSA has prepared a series of events to celebrate this 60th anniversary milestone of QES.  We started the 
preparation work for QES60 in late 2012 together with QES and QES Parents-Teachers’ Association, and our work 
came to a full swing in 2014.

The anniversary celebration will be kick-started by the Mosaic Wall Unveiling Ceremony at QES on 23 September 
2014.  Celebration activities will last throughout the school year with the QES variety show in July 2015 as the 
grand finale.

A series of sports events are being organized by OSA for QES60.  Besides the annual Ball Games Tournaments, 
there will be a Golf Tournament on 28 November 2014.  A QES60 team will be formed to join the Standard 
Chartered Marathon in 2015.  Thanks to the invitation of our alma mater, there will be alumni events in both the 
QES Sports Day (16 September) and the QES Swimming Gala (3 October) as well.  

The 60th anniversary festivities will culminate in the QES60 Gala Dinner which will be held on 22 November 
2014 at AsiaWorld Expo.  The Dinner is definitely THE OCCASION to reconnect with your classmates, teachers and 
principals of various decades.  Dr Arthur Hinton is also planning to join the Dinner to share this precious occasion 
with us.  

QES will have its Open Day from 12-13 March 2015 and the Homecoming Day will fall on 14 March 2015.  Alumni 
talks and a school camp visit will also be organized in the second semester of the school year.   

Two publications, namely “伊利沙伯．香港” and “Tribute to QES”, will be produced to commemorate the 60th 
Anniversary of QES.  In addition, we have prepared crystal key chains, ties, and USB memory sticks as QES60 
souvenirs.  

The Fund Raising Campaign launched in January 2014 has been well responded by our alumni.  A Form 
Association Fund Raising League was introduced to encourage participation of old students across FAs.  The 
QES60 Donation Plaque Unveiling Ceremony will be held during the Homecoming Day on 14 March 2015.

Last but not the least, I must say all these events could not have been put together without the concerted effort of 
our Executive Committee members, fellow old students, as well as the principal, staff, students and parents of QES.  
May I take this opportunity to extend my heartfelt thanks to all of them!

	 Sincerely, 
	 Tong Sau Chai, Henry (86FA) 
	 Chairman
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Encounters of the Third Kind – School Camp
Hidden in the eastern corner of the New Territories is the site of the QES School Camp. For decades, this unique home of 
QES became the training ground for generations of QES students, who all cherished the unique experience in life-wide 
learning. They were proud of every path leveled, every plant grown, and every structure built from scratch. Looking after 
themselves at a venue with only the most basic facilities, from preparing meals and washing to litter treatment, they 
learned a lot about being independent. Not only did they learn to be self-regulating, but also help each other along 
as they faced the challenges of nature. The tons of hardship were overcome by heart and sweat; even pains became 
laughter and sweet memories. There they put into practice the school motto: Vos Parate Ut Serviatis.

That is what I wrote for the School Camp 50th Anniversary Magazine only weeks after I presided at QES two 
years ago. As I look back, my personal experience of all events and encounters with people related to the School 
Camp only reinforce my observation at that time. The School Camp has had long-lasting impact on the souls of 
those who have devoted a large part of their school life to working and playing with their peers there. Strongly 
tied to this second home of theirs in their teenage years, old wardens of various generations are eager to share 
their joy and knowledge with their younger brothers and sisters now at school. A few of them have dedicated 
countless hours and massive effort to the maintenance of the venue and support for its healthy development. All 
the others devoted their heart. But then the uniqueness of the camp in terms of its management practices and 
warden training is not without shortcomings. Being the only school camp in the territory, without an employed 
manager, and with the established culture of the student wardens taking charge of all the training programmes of 
the juniors, the burden on the school staff concerned is immense, and the occurrence of some discrepancies and 
missing links is inevitable. But there is a good reason for the warden training system to work for over five decades. 
This is how the wardens develop their strong sense of belonging, high self-esteem, and intense team spirit. 
Through these years, various special skills were added to be necessary components of the training, but at the same 
time obsolete knowledge was retained and passed on as ‘tradition’. Last summer, an accident leading to bodily 
injury of two wardens-in-training happened. It marked the beginning of a long battle: the injured students against 
their physical and psychological distresses, and that between the School Camp and the threats to its decades-long 
educational role. It is the congenital responsibility of the school to help the victims of the unfortunate incident 
to recover and return to their normal school life, as well as to take care of the psychological needs of all teachers 
and students involved. Along with special learning support arrangements from teachers and peers for the injured, 
psychological guidance and counseling by experts, review of safety and training programmes, and improvement 
works on the School Camp facilities were carried out promptly as planned. Committees and working groups were 
set up for investigation and camp improvement purposes. Thanks to the concerted efforts of some old wardens, 
teachers, parents and student wardens, camping and warden training activities resumed in less than five months 
last winter.

As the school head, I share the vision of the School Camp founders and Dr. Arthur Hinton for its educational value. 
It is our unique outdoor learning venue – for relevant extra-curricular activities and subject learning, a training 
ground for student leaders to develop their personality and sense of responsibility, and above all, a place to put 
into practice the school motto, for the camp wardens to serve the school and other students. But the societal 
changes and reforms in education over the years have widened the gap between the founders’ vision and the 
stakeholders’ expectations. There has also been growing demand for students’ learning experience in diverse 
fields, and their safety and well-being must be of paramount importance. By this token, the School Camp facilities 
have to be modernized for its amenity and functional values to be enhanced. This would lay the ground for 
increasing the participation by different parties of the school – ECA leaders, prefects, uniform teams (Red Cross, 
Scouts and Guides), interest clubs, the PTA, the OSA and many others. To do so not only the existing facilities 

Message from QES Principal
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Message from QES Principal

need to be upgraded, but also professional instructors (e.g. for 
physical training, fire and electricity safety awareness enhancement, 
adventure-based counseling, first-aid and AYP training, and use of 
mechanical and power tools) need to be employed in the training 
and / or assessment of the warden trainees. In the long run, some 
trainees may acquire the professional qualification necessary to share 
part of the training and supervise the related activities. In view of the 
extensive area of the campsite, in addition to the exacting requirement 
for skill and labour to keep the environment at an acceptable level 
for campers, employing a caretaker or manager to ensure basic amenity and perform essential maintenance is a 
possible way out. The student wardens will be left with some low-risk construction, maintenance, cleansing and 
creative tasks in a designated area of the camp to sustain their ownership. They would be in charge of all activities 
except those requiring professional personnel.

This academic year, the school is looking into all means for improvement of the safety condition, warden training 
and assessment routines, and camp facilities. We are delighted to see the old wardens working closer than ever 
with teacher advisors and student wardens. The support of parents and alumni and the consensus of stakeholders 
at the goal and direction of School Camp development are all indispensable. On the other hand, there were 
unsubstantiated complaints and spread of unverified information detrimental to the prestige of the School Camp 
from some unidentified sources. Moreover, there were grievances from some stakeholders who favoured swift 
and drastic changes and disapproved of the step-by-step approach presently adopted by the school. With a 
clear vision and goal for School Camp development on the one hand, the school is considerate of the difficulties, 
burdens and feelings of teachers and students on the other. In view of the unfortunate incident last summer, 
we need extra courage and thoughtfulness to review the camp rules and training programmes to achieve the 
educational objectives, but must be prudent and cautious to avoid jeopardizing the future of the School Camp. 
The school’s determination and competence in this respect is unequivocal, and any mistrust or dissonance 
between stakeholders would pose hurdles on all the plans. We look forward to solving problems encountered 
through discussions and collaborations to build up mutual understanding and synergize efforts made by the 
school, teachers, parents, students and old wardens. Only by doing so could we warrant a splendid future of the 
School Camp. 

School Camp activities are but part of our mission this year to promote ‘Learning outside the confines of the 
classroom’. Students have been taking a more active part in learning activities both inside and outside the 
classroom. Web-learning, excursions, educational visits and student exchange programmes were encouraged to 
widen their horizons and perspectives. Students benefited from their first-hand learning experience and sharing 
with counterparts from other schools – Tsuen Wan Government Secondary School, True Light Girls’ College and 
QESOSA Secondary School. Under the leadership of warm-hearted teachers, trips with various objectives were 
organized to places outside the territory. Students visited the cultural heritage of Macao, universities in Taiwan, 
our sister school at Ningbo, and made new friends in the visits to Korea, Singapore and Beijing. Locally, our 
students took part and obtained outstanding results in territory-wide competitions and different activities of 
music, speech, debating, maths and science, chess, and sports. For international competitions, some went as far 
as to South Africa for an international maths contest. It is part of the self-directed learning approach that helps 
unleash students’ extra-curricular potentials in addition to their striving for academic excellence.

The closing of the school year marks the beginning of the celebrations for our 60th anniversary. May I appeal to all 
alumni to join hands with the school to cherish our glorious past, celebrate our present achievements, and chart 
the best for our future generations.

Chan Ka Wai
Principal, QES
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Executive Committee and Other Officials 2013-2014
Queen Elizabeth School Old Students' Association

Honorary Advisor:		  Dr.	 TONG Wai Ki	 (1958) 
		  Dr.	 WONG Tai Wai, David	 (1963) 
		  Mr.	 SHUM Man Ching	 (1965) 
		  Mr.	 TONG Wai Lop, Philip	 (1974)

Chairman:	 *	 Mr.	 TONG Sau Chai, Henry	 (1986)

Vice Chairman:	 *	 Mr.	 CHAN Chung	 (1975) 
	 *	 Mr.	 LAU Siu Ki, Kevin	 (1976) 
	 *	 Ms	 CHING Wai Ming, Jasmine	 (1981)

Honorary Secretary:	 *	 Mr.	 MAK Chi Shing, Matthew	 (1994)

Honorary Treasurer:	 *	 Mr.	 CHEUNG Kwan, Eric	 (1977)

Committee Member:		  Mrs.	 TSOI LAI Yuet Sum, Susanna	 (1959) 
		  Mr. 	 MOK Kwai Sang	 (1962) 
		  Mr.	 CHEUNG Kau Wan	 (1963) 
	 *	 Mr.	 KWAN Sek Yiu	 (1969) 
		  Mr.	 TAM Wing Oi	 (1969) 
		  Mr.	 SO Wing Chi, Stanley	 (1970) 
	 *	 Dr. 	 YUEN Kin Sun	 (1970) 
		  Ms.	 KWOK Wai Hing, Winnie	 (1971) 
		  Ms.	 NG Pik Lin, Connie	 (1971) 
		  Mr.	 CHIN Kwok Keung	 (1973) 
	 *	 Dr.	 LAM Siu Keung	 (1978) 
	 *	 Mr.	 CHUNG Chi Cheung	 (1981) 
	 *	 Dr.	 KONG Fuk Yip	 (1982) 
		  Mr.	 CHOY Boon Leung, Billy	 (1984) 
	 *	 Ms.	 HO Ming Wai, Celine 	 (1986) 
		  Ms.	 LAM Man Yuk	 (1986) 
		  Dr.	 LAU Siu Fai, Stanley	 (1986) 
		  Dr.	 LUI Wing Hong, Eric	 (1986) 
		  Mr.	 MA Hon Shing	 (1988) 
		  Mr.	 KWOK Siu Cheong, Simon	 (1998) 
		  Ms	 TAM Nga Kei, Kate	 (1998) 
	 *	 Mr. 	 LEUNG Tai Hong, Steven	  (1992) 
	 *	 Mr.	 TANG Tsz Ching, Jeremy	 (1993) 
		  Mr.	 TONG Chi Ping, Jerry	 (1995) 
		  Mr.	 WONG Ho Tseung, Alan	 (1999)

QES SMC Representative:	 	 Mrs.	 TSOI LAI Yuet Sum, Susanna	 (1959) 
		  Ms.	 CHING Wai Ming, Jasmine	 (1981)

Legal Advisor:		  Mr.	 CHAN Kin Hoi, Allen	 (1969)

Auditor:		  W. M. Moo Certified Public Accountant		

* Executive  Committee  Members				  
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Form Association Coordinators
Queen Elizabeth School Old Students' Association

1956	 Lee Hay Yue	 李熙瑜

1957	 Chu Chi Fun	 朱次焄

1957	 Leung Tat Yan	 梁達仁

1958	 Ho Chung Nin	 何松年

1959	 Lee Kwan Wai	 李君蕙

1960	 Ng Kwan Mo	 吳君武

1960	 Poon Woon Ching	 潘煥清

1961	 Wong Yuen Ching	 梁黃婉靜

1962	 Mok Kwai Sang	 莫桂生

1962	 Chow Tung Shan	 周東山

1963	 Lam Tak Fong	 林德芳

1964	 Hon Wai Lam	 劉韓慧霖

1965	 Chan Ting Kai	 陳廷佳

1966	 Lui Sung Yee	 呂崇義

1966	 Poon Ching Han	 潘靜嫻

1967	 Yeung Po Yiu	 楊步堯

1968	 Chow Ping Yan	 鄒秉恩

1969	 Kwan Sek Yiu	 關錫堯

1970	 Tong Bik Yee	 唐碧儀

1971	 Kwok Wai Hing	 郭慧卿

1971	 Ng Pik Lin	 吳碧蓮

1972	 Wong Chun Por	 王春波

1973	 Chin Kwok Keung	 錢國強

1974	 Ng Pik Mei	 吳碧薇

1975	 Chan Chung	 陳忠

1976	 Tam Yuet Har	 譚月霞

1977	 Cheung Kwan	 張坤

1978	 Leung Wai Ha	 梁慧霞

1979	 Chan Shuk Kam	 陳淑琴

1980	 Lam Fong Moy	 林芳梅

1980	 So Hon Ching	 蘇漢澄

1980	 Wong Yuk Loi	 黃鈺來

1981	 Ching Wai Ming	 程慧明

1982	 Cheng Shu Kwan	 鄭樹坤

1983	 Ng Wing Ho	 吳永浩

1983	 Tsang Chi Wai	 曾志衛

1984	 Mak Kam Wo	 麥錦和

1985	 Wong Lai Sheung	 黃麗嫦

1986	 Tong Sau Chai	 湯修齊

1987	 Wong Sze Ho	 黃思豪

1988	 Li Hiu Fai	 李曉暉

1989	 Lam Siu Kei	 林紹基

1990	 Chan Hung	 陳虹

1990	 Choi Yi King	 蔡綺琼

1991	 Young Koon Hay	 楊冠熹

1992	 Man Kin Cho	 文健初

1992	 Ng Oi Suen	 吳愛璇

1993	 Wong San Keung	 黃三强

1994	 Ho Yu Leung	 何宇亮

1994	 Mak Chi Shing	 麥志成

1994	 Mau Yuk Hung	 繆旭雄

1995	 Lee Tak Wui	 李德匯

1996	 Chan Chi Wa	 陳子華

1997	 Chung Tat Ming	 鍾達明

1998	 Kwok Siu Cheong	 郭兆昌

1999	 Wong Ho Tseung	 黃浩翔

2000	 Wong Man Tao	 黃文韜

2001	 Chung Hin Shun	 鍾衍信

2001	 Lam Ying	 林盈

2002	 Chan Kin Kwok	 陳建國

2002	 Mak Kit Ying	 麥潔瑩

2003	 Wong Chak Yin	 黃澤賢

2003	 Wong Sin Yu	 黃善儒

2004	 Tsang Pui Pui	 曾佩佩

2004	 Tuen Chun Tung	 段振東

2005	 Lai Sze Mei	 黎詩薇

2005	 Lau Chun Fai	 劉俊輝

2006	 Yiu Kin Man	 姚建民

2006	 Lam Wang	 林弘

2007	 Wong Lok Sze	 黃樂詩

2007	 Tong Yan Pui	 唐茵蓓

2007	 Fan Ching Pak	 樊澄柏

2008	 Lou Shuk Man	 勞淑文

2008	 Chan Kwan To	 陳鋆淘

2009	 Wong Yan Yu Ruby	 黃昕愉

2009	 Kwok Ho Ting	 郭浩庭

2010	 Lau Him	 劉謙

2012	 Chau Chun Yee	 周駿易

2013	 Luk Tsz Tung	 陸子彤

2013	 Tong Zhi Cai	 湯子才

2014	 Chan Tsz Yan Chloris	 陳祉忻

2014	 Tong Ming Sun Cyril 	 湯明新
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QESOSA Activities

2013 OSA AGM & Annual Dinner (31 August 2013)
The QESOSA AGM & Annual Dinner was held on 31 August 2013 at Regal Kowloon Hotel.  About 250 alumni and 
guests joined us and shared the happiness.

QES Alumni Mentorship Programme 2013-2014
Since its inception in 2007, OSA has been supporting the 
Mentorship Programme for the senior form students. In 
2013-2014, 51 alumni served as mentors to 300 students 
from S4 and S5. 

The Kick-off Ceremony of the Programme was held on 19 
October 2013 and the Second scheduled meeting was held 
on 29 March 2014. Mentors and mentees made use of the 
occasion to establish rapport with each other. 

On 3 July 2014, our mentor Mr. Lee King Wah (81FA) 
arranged a visit for the QES students to his workplace - the 
Hong Kong Academy of Performing Arts Bethanie Campus.

QESOSA Cup 
A QESOSA Cup was first launched in 2014 to promote exchanges between QES and the OSA schools.  As a trial 
run, a basketball tournament between QES and QESOSA Secondary School was held on 3 July 2014 at QES.  Mr. 

Cheung Kwan (77FA) represented OSA to present 
the prizes to the winning teams.  

In the coming year, it was planned that volleyball 
and debate  would be included in the  QESOSA 
Cup.  QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School 
would also be invited to join the Cup.
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QESOSA Activities

QES Homecoming Day (15 March 2014)
Starting from QES 55th Anniversary, the QES Homecoming Day became an annual event for alumni.

This year the QES Homecoming Day was held on 15 March 2014. Principal Chan was the guest of honour of the 
Welcoming Ceremony. Over 150 alumni and guests joined the event. 

It was packed with exciting events, namely, OSA Ball Game Tournament Finals, campus tour and “A Camp Day in 
School”. 

In these few years, more and more alumni came to the Homecoming Day with their family. Therefore, this year we  
installed 2 bouncy slides. They were received by the children.

Opening remarks by 
Principal Chan and Mr. 
Tong Sau Chai

A Camp Day in School

7



QESOSA Activities

Children having fun on the bouncy slide

Students from QESOSAEPO secondary schools with 
QES students ambassadors

Football Senior Cup Kick-off Ceremony
Cheering for the football players

At the reception
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QESOSA Activities

Social Service Project 2013-2014
Being continuation of the Social Service Project (善群行動) in commemoration of the Golden Jubilee of Queen 
Elizabeth School in 2004, the Social Service Project of QESOSA Secondary School (QOS) has come to its ninth year 
of operation. The Social Service Project is a meaningful event in a sense that it is not merely a social service, but 
also a valuable learning experience for the participating volunteers.

In 2013-14, 4 major activities were organized for the elders from Pok Oi Hospital Jockey Club Care & Attention 
Home and one activity for the students of BTCFS Yeung Yat Lam Memorial School (YYL), a school for mentally 
handicapped children:

耆樂遊 I : 新年購物活動 (25 January 2014)
Chinese New Year is an important holiday that elders look forward 
to celebrating. To help the elders from the Pok Oi Hospital Jockey 
Club Care & Attention Home prepare for the fe stival, QOS and 
YYL students went for Chinese New Year shopping with the elders 
on 25 January 2014 in Ginza Plaza, Tin Shui Wai.  On their way 
back to the Care & Attention Home, the group took a tea break in 
a nearby fast food restaurant.

耆樂遊II : 老人院舍探訪 (8 March 2014)
QOS and YYL students visited Pok Oi 
Hospital Jockey Club Care & Attention 
Home on 8 March 2014. One objective of 
the function was to entertain the elders. 
Another objective was to get familiarized 
with the elders, and prepare them for the 
day trip to Wong Tai Sin Temple.

耆樂遊III : 黃大仙一日遊 (15 March 2014)
Students of QOS and YYL together with the elders visited 
Wong Tai Sin Temple on 15 March 2014. They enjoyed a 
vegetarian lunch after touring the Temple.

童樂遊 : 港島遊踪 (17 February 2014)
QOS students joined hands with YYL senior form students to take 
the junior form students for a day trip to Tsim Sha Tsui East. After 
visiting the Tsim Sha Tsui Promenade, they had lunch at a Korean 
barbecue restaurant. The activity aimed at enhancing the self-care 
ability of the YYL junior form students by learning to travel with 
public transportation. In addition, the function 
also helped develop the leadership ability of 
the senior form students of YYL.

Students and elders did 
Chinese New Year shopping 
at a supermarket.

Visiting Wong Tai Sin Temple!

In front of Hong Kong 
Museum of Art

Having vegetarian lunch in 
restaurant

QOS student showed YYL 
student how to grill the food.

9



Queen Elizabeth School  60th Anniversary Celebration

QES60: An Update
From school to community 修己善群60載

2014-2015 will be the 60th Anniversary year of Queen Elizabeth School.  To celebrate this important occasion, a 
QES60 Steering Committee co-chaired by Mr. Chan Ka Wai, QES Principal, Dr. Yeu Yee Man, QES PTA Chairman and 
Mr. Tong Sau Chai, QES Old Students’ Association Chairman was set up in 2013.  Through the 7 sub-committees, 
namely, Banquet, Events, Fund Raising, Publication, Publicity and Liaison, Souvenir, as well as Sports and 
Entertainment, a range of celebration activities are organized.

Gala Dinner
Date: 	 22 November 2014 (Saturday)

Time:	 Pre-dinner activity - 15:00 – 18:00 
	 Reception – 18:00 
	 Dinner - 18:30 – 22:00

Venue: 	 Hall 2, AsiaWorld Expo, Lantau Island, Hong Kong

Guests of Honour

Mr. Yuen Kwok Keung (81FA), SC, JP, Secretary for Justice••

Mrs. Tse Ling Kit Ching, JP, Permanent Secretary for Education••

Former principals of QES ••

Fee 

HK$780.00 per old student or guests 3 years old or above  (Free of charge for children under 3 years old)••

Menu

Chinese dinner menu ••

Vegetarian menu  ••
-  limited number of tables for vegetarian meals are available (first come first served)  
-  reserve on per table basis (each table holds 12 – 13 persons)

Transportation:

Coach  ••
-  Coach available from QES to AWE and from AWE to QES  
-  Fee: $20 per trip per person 

For details on Airport Express  (same day return) ••
-  HK /Kowloon Station  AWE Station, HK$52; 
    Tsing Yi Station  AWE Station, HK$42 with free MTR connection 
-  E-ticket can be downloaded from QES60 website and FANet in early November 2014.

Parking - $50.00 (15:00 to end of event)••

Bus••

For details, please visit AWE website at  ••
http://www.asiaworld-expo.com/html/en/UsefulInfo/Transportation.html
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Queen Elizabeth School  60th Anniversary Celebration

Fund Raising Campaign
Patron Scheme
Special acknowledgement will be given to the following levels of patrons:

Patron Level Donation Amount Acknowledgement

Diamond Patron HK$100,000 or above Room naming right in QESOSA schools •• OR name 
appearing on the QES60 Donation Plaque in QES. 

An individualized commemorative plaque for each ••
patron. 

Gold Patron HK$50,000 to HK$99,999 Name will appear on the QES60 Donation Plaque in QES. ••

An individualized commemorative plaque for each ••
patron.

Silver Patron HK$30,000 to HK$49,999 Name will appear on the QES60 Donation Plaque in QES.••

An individualized framed commemorative certificate for ••
each patron.

Bronze Patron HK$10,000 to HK$29,999 An individualized framed commemorative certificate for ••
each patron.

Jade Patron HK$5,000 to HK$9,999 A certificate of appreciation for each patron.••

Ruby Patron HK$3,000 to HK$4,999 A certificate of appreciation for each patron.••

FA Fund Raising League
A Form Association (FA) Fund Raising League is introduced to encourage participation of old students across FAs.

Two League Award Categories 
FAs with the highest number of alumni donating HK$100.00 or above - 6 Awards.111

FAs with the highest amount of donation - 6 Awards.222

Acknowledgement
Each FA Fund Raising Award Winner will receive a framed commemoration certificate.••

All League Award winners will be acknowledged in the QES60 website.••

Remarks:
QESOSA will liaise with the donor who has opted for room naming right regarding the details.••
For donations received •• on or before 30 January 2015, donors’ names will appear on the QES60 Donation at the Plaque Unveiling 
Ceremony on our 2015 Homecoming Day.
All patrons will be acknowledged in the QES60 website.••
To be included in the calculation of the League, donation made has to be received by QESOSA •• on or before 31 October 2014. 

Souvenir
Three types of souvenir are available

QES60 Crystal Keychain	 $40••

QES60 Commemoration Tie 	 $60	  ••
(4 colour: Burgundy; Navy Blue; Grey and Black)	

16GB USB memory stick with school badge	 $120••

Publication
Two publications will be issued in commemoration of the 60th anniversary of QES:

“•• 伊利沙伯．香港”  - available for sale in October 2014

“Tribute to QES”••  - distribute at Gala Dinner for free
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Queen Elizabeth School  60th Anniversary Celebration

QES60 Activities

Date Events / Activities

16 September 2014 QES Sports Day (Final)

23 September 2014 Mosaic Wall Unveiling Ceremony 

3 October 2014 QES Swimming Gala

18 October 2014 QES Mentorship Programme Kick-off Ceremony

31 October 2014 Deadline for FA Fund Raising League entry

October 2014 QES60 souvenirs available for sale
Launch of “伊利沙伯．香港” in book stores

7 November 2014 Booking deadline for QES60 Gala Dinner

22 November 2014 QES60 Gala Dinner 
Distribution of “Tribute to QES” in QES60 Gala Dinner

23 November 2014 
(afternoon)

QES School Camp Visit for overseas alumni

24 November 2014 QESOSA EPO Schools Visit for alumni 

28 November 2014 QES60 Mini Golf Day (5 flights)

5 December 2014 QES Speech Day

(TBC) QES School Camp Visit 

December 2014–March 2015 QES60 Ball Game Tournaments: football, basketball and volleyball

25 January 2015 Standard Chartered Marathon: QES60 Team 

2014-15 2nd term (TBC) QES Alumni Talk I (for QES students)

12-13 March 2015 QES Open Day

14 March 2015 QES Homecoming Day 2015
QES60 Donation Plaque Unveiling Ceremony

2014-15 2nd term (TBC) QES Alumni Talk II (for public)

2014-15 2nd term (TBC) QES Alumni Talk III (for public)

July 2015 (TBC) QES Variety Show

Your participation contributes to the success of QES60!
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3rd Runner-up – 96FA2nd Runner-up -盛世FA

Report of Ball Game Sub-Committee

Ball Game Tournaments 2014

This year three ball game tournaments - the Football Tournament, 

the Basketball Tournament and the Volleyball Tournament – were 

organized. The preliminary matches started in January 2014 and the 

finals were played at the QES Homecoming Day on 15 March, 2014.

Volleyball Tournament
The volleyball tournament was suspended for 2 years since the first 

launch of the Ball Game Tournaments in 2010-11.  Upon the request 

of our alumni, Volleyball Tournament was re-introduced.  A total of 7 

teams had enrolled in the Volleyball Tournament. They are 

96FA; 10,11,12聯隊; After 70s; 盛世FA; 81FA; 79FA; 03FA.

Champion	 10,11,12聯隊	
1st Runner-up	 After 70s 

2nd Runner-up	 盛世FA 

3rd Runner-up	 96FA

1st Runner-up – After 70s
Champion 10,11,12聯隊

Winning teams of Volleyball Tournament

Other participating teams

81FA

79FA

13



Champion 90s'

Football Tournament
A total of 16 teams enrolled in the Football Tournament. The tournament was 

divided into 2 Championship Cups: Senior Cup and Junior Cup.

Senior Cup 
Group A – 90s'; 80FA; 70'sFA; 81FA 

Group B – 89FA; 91FA; 79FA; 98FA

Report of Ball Game Sub-committee

Result of Senior Cup
Champion	 90s’ 

1st Runner-up	 81FA 

2nd Runner-up	 98FA 

3rd Runner-up	 70’sFA

Other participating teams

Winning teams of Senior Cup

1st Runner-up 81FA

2nd Runner-up 98FA

79FA

 80FA

89FA

91FA

3rd Runner-up 70'sFA
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Report of Ball Game Sub-committee

Result of Junior Cup
Champion	 07FA 

1st Runner-up	 04FA 

2nd Runner-up	 伊中最後一隊足球隊 

3rd Runner-up	 10FA

Other participating teams

Junior Cup 
Group C – 伊中最後一隊足球隊; FC06; 07FA; 08FA 

Group D – 04FA; 05FA; 10FA; 02FA

Winning teams of Junior Cup

Champion – 07FA

2nd Runner-up -伊中最後一隊足球隊

1st Runner-up - 04FA

3rd Runner-up – 10FA

02FA

05FA

FC06

08FA

3rd Runner-up 70'sFA
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Highlights of Basketball Tournament

Report of Ball Game Sub-committee

Basketball Tournament
A total of 16 teams enrolled in the Basketball Tournament. 

Group A –03FA; 10FA; 96+90FA; 88,92&93FA 

Group B –伊超齡; Post 90s FA; 89FA; 09FA 

Group C - 07FA; 85-88 All Stars; 94FA; 08FA  

Group D - 95FA Zero; Nineight; 95FA; 02FA

Champion	 10FA 

1st Runner-up	 96+90FA 

2nd Runner-up	 95FA Zero 

3rd Runner-up	 03FA

Winning teams of Basketball Tournament

Champion – 10FA

1st Runner-up – 96+90FA

3rd Runner-up – 03FA

2nd Runner-up - 95FA Zero
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Report of Ball Game Sub-committee

Other participating teams

89FA 94FA & 07FA

08FA 09FA

95FA

85-88FA All Stars伊超齡  & Nineight

02FA
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Report of School Camp Sub-committee
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Report of School Camp Sub-committee

Highlight of activities organized by School 
Camp Sub-committee:

Teachers, students, parents and alumni jointly formed the ••

School Camp Support and Development Committee.

Major renovation works were conducted for New Dormitory, ••

Store Hut and Kitchen Compounds.

Upgraded the safety related utilities and equipments.••

Regular maintenance works were done with particular attention to tree care.••

Organised support for FA camps.••

Organised work camp for alumni.••

QESCamp.org website served as information centre for School Camp.••

Fund raising activities were conducted for the School Camp Fund.••

Liaised professional expertise support for Camp Warden training.••
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2013 Annual Dinner 
The 2013 Annual Dinner was held on 30 June 2013, during the Study Tour visit to Sydney by the QES students.  

Details of this tour and the Annual Dinner were reported in last year’s Annual Report.

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
New South Wales, Australia 

Committee Members: 

Overseas Chapters - Australia

President: 	 Tam Hin Cheung

Vice President:	 Yam Yat San 
	 Ronald Lee 
	 Lui Kei

Treasurer:	 Miranda Wong

Social Convener:  	 John Tse 
	 Betty Yick

Secretary:  	 Shirley Sham	

Executive Committee:	 Viola Ho 
	 Anthony Hui 
	 Benjamin Lau  
	 Ivy Lau 
	 Joseph Li  
	 Sam Siu  
	 Joseph Wong 
	 Betty Yung

Auunal Dinner 2013
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2014 Annual Picnic
The 2014 Annual Picnic was held on Sunday, 30 March 2014, in the form of a BBQ lunch.  

 It was a lovely sunny day.  The venue was Clarkes Point Reserve, Woolwich.  This is a wonderful spot with great 

water view and BBQ facilities.   A total of 31 members and family members turned up at the event.  

Thanks should go to the members who have very kindly prepared the food for the BBQ.  As always, we had more 

than enough to be shared.  A few of us actually had to take some of the uncooked food home in order not to 

create any wastage.  

It was a very enjoyable lunch gathering with all the catching up, sharing the cooking responsibilities and of course 

tasting the good food: chicken wings, spare ribs, salmon cutlets, lamb cutlets, prawns, salad, fruits and…….

We all went home feeling so physically and emotionally contented!!!  

Our next event : 2014 Annual Dinner – 21 September 2014 

Overseas Chapters - Australia

2014 Annual Picnic
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Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
British Columbia, Canada
Warm regards to all our QES friends from the QESOSA BC Chapter (the Vancouver Chapter).  If you happen to visit 

Vancouver, you are welcome to contact us through any one of the directors:

Name	 email address

Ellen Ip (Lam Kwan Hei)	 ellen.ip@hotmail.com

Norman Lo (Lo Man Hoi)	 norm.lo1318@gmail.com

Heidi Tsang (Tsang Hing Yee)   	  tsang6ca@yahoo.ca

Kitty Yue (Chong Oi Lim)	  yue2448@shaw.ca

Miranda Yeung (Leung Shuk Mei)     	 mirandayeung@hotmail.com

Wendy Liu (Liu Sheung Oi)	 wendysoliu@yahoo.com

Cathy Wong (Wong Kit Fun)	 cathywong@shaw.ca

Overseas Chapters - British Columbia, Canada

Mid-autumn Festval Dinner 2013

Christmas Party 2013
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Overseas Chapters - British Columbia, Canada

 Chinese New Year Gathering

2014 Summer Outing to Surrey Museum

2014 Summer Outing to Honey Bee Farm

A mini reunion for USA and Canada OSA chapters 2014

 

Canada BC OSA Former and Current Presidents reconnected 
with the USA Chapter in San Francisco
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Overseas Chapters - Ontario, Canada

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
Ontario, Canada

Board of Directors 2014

President 	 Chan Chi-Hung (65) 

Vice Presidents 	 Karen Kwok (93)  

	 Tam Ka-Chuen (70)  

	 James S.K. Tang (64) 

Secretary 	 Michael Ngai (68) 

Treasurer 	 Roger Kwan (78) 

Conveners 	 Ivy Yan (71) 	  

	 Barbara Yang (78) 

Webmaster 	 Jerry Liu (68)

 2014 Spring Lunch & Talk

Date: 12 April 2014 (Saturday) 
Location: Dragon Legend Restaurant 龍珠匯

What a wonderful gathering!  More than thirty QES old students had a joyful get-
together with family and friends.

The panel discussion on Housing Market and Condo Living was enthusiastically 
received.  Daniel Chow started out with his talk on downsizing, which he jokingly 
distinguished from downgrading.  His view was that it could be an opportunity 
for generating fruitful investment income.

Theresa and Jason Leung enlightened us with the many different lifestyle choices for retirement living, and gave 
us some helpful tips on fees, which may sometimes be unexpected, as well as tax breaks, which are perfectly legal.

James S.K. Tang gave us some pointers to look for in a property management company.  He highlighted 
the prevalence of kickbacks and conflicts of interests in the procurement of condo services, and stressed 
the importance of active participation in condo management as a means to minimize this shortcoming. 

A lively Q&A session followed, covering a range of topics such as the reasonability of condo fees, the need to 
look at the condo books to identify shortfalls and impending capital expenditures, pros and cons of an auction-
type of property sale, etc.

QESOSA (Ontario) Scholarships at a Glance

QESOSA Ontario Ut Serviatis Scholarship (set up in 2001*)  
Each year, a HKD$500 scholarship is awarded to an outstanding student at each of the two OSA primary schools. 

QESOSA Ontario Dr. Hinton Scholarship (set up in 2009)  
Each year, two HKD$800 scholarships are awarded to two outstanding students at each of the two OSA secondary 
schools - QESOSA Secondary School and QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School. 

Mr. Cheung Poon Scholarship (set up in 2013)  
Starting in November 2014, five HKD$800 scholarships will be awarded to five students who excel in the Chinese 
subject or related activities at QES each year. One student from each form (S1 to S5, previously known as F1 – F5) 
will receive the scholarship. 

* The precursor to the Ut Serviatis scholarship was a set of book prizes awarded each year, since 1992, to students at the 
OSA primary schools.
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Mr. Cheung Poon Scholarship
Our Chapter has arranged with QES to establish the “Mr. Cheung Poon 
Scholarship”, to be awarded to five students who excel in the Chinese 
subject and related activities, each year starting in November 2014. 
This new scholarship was initiated by our Vice President James S.K. 
Tang and is the first scholarship ever set up at QES to commemorate a 
teacher. Mr. Cheung was remembered as a very good Chinese teacher 
who cared about the students and always tried to help those who were 
in need. Mr. Cheung passed away three years ago, at the age of 91. 

Student Mentorship Program for QESOSA TKW 
Secondary School

The Student Mentorship Program for QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School in Hong Kong continues this 
year. Feedback from last year was positive, as reported in last year’s newsletters.Many thanks to the mentors for 
their time in nurturing the students in Hong Kong. 

Reflections on Reciprocity 
by Ellen Liebregts (Seto So-King) 72FA

The main goal of our mentorship program is to broaden the horizon of our youngsters in the QES family of 
schools, providing them with an opportunity to learn more about the world outside of HK, and, hopefully, 
improving their English skills at the same time. 

Flash back to 45 years ago: I was a student growing up in HK and attending QES, where I joined the Pen Pal Club. I 
was fortunate enough to have a pen pal from Sacramento, California, USA, and another one from France. I fondly 
remember the letters I received from them. They told me about their lives in their parts of the world and I was 
fascinated by it. I always loved the city of Sacramento even though I did not know anything about it at the time, 
just because I had a “friend” living there. Back then the world was big to me ... there was no computer, no internet, 
no emails, no Skype. I was very excited every time I received a snail mail from one of them. I remember bragging 
to my friends about having foreign friends from two different continents. Our communications, though short-
lived, had created a huge impression on me.

So then, I did benefit from having pen pals when I was young. Surely now, I could benefit from being a mentor 
too. You see, I have been away from HK for over 40 years, and have never been back to visit. HK is now largely 
foreign to me. What I know is that things have changed tremendously since I left: new government, new subway, 
new airport and new residential areas that I do not think existed when I was living there. I feel so ignorant about 
so many things there. I thought, by being a mentor to a student, I might learn more about HK and its latest 
happenings from a personal perspective, not just from some Google articles. 

My mentee is a student from QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School. We started off very well by sending 
each other emails. She seems to be a very active, intelligent girl who cares very much about her family and their 
well-being. She wants to succeed and she appears to be willing to try hard. She belongs to South House, which is 
something we have in common. I also learned that although the HK education system has improved somewhat, it 
is still a “Pressure Cooker” examination system which exerts tremendous stress on the students. 

I was able to tell her about my world, which she found very interesting. We exchanged photos as well. I sent slide 
pictures of some famous Canadian scenery and I believe she found them fascinating. 

I trust that, by being her mentor, it has helped widen her view of the world. She also has an opportunity to write 
in English to someone who is not involved with her school work. That way, she can express herself in a relaxed 
manner and at the same time improve her English writing skills. 

I am glad that I am part of the mentorship program. I feel very honoured to be a mentor and I hope we both 
gained something from this experience.

Overseas Chapters - Ontario, Canada
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Overseas Chapters - USA

2013/14 was a special year for QESAAUSA. Not only did we commemorate the 15th year of our chapter’s 
inauguration, we geared up to celebrate the 60th anniversary of our alma mater. Among other activities, we 
held fund-raising events to contribute to an OSA scholarship fund. To provide data for a planned QES Journal, a 
questionnaire survey was conducted among alumni members. Individuals generously shared their motivation to 
migrate from Hong Kong, and their reflection about living here. Thanks to Gavin Chan 陳文(90FA), our Information 
and Technology Director, our website underwent a nice facelift. We are working on an online resource corner for 
current QES students who wish to seek higher education in the United States.

Despite being kept busy by official alumni association action items, we 
took pleasure in hosting quite a few visitors to the San Francisco Bay 
Area, including Mrs. Ruth Wong (teacher and assistant school master) 
from Toronto; Ellen Ip and Kitty Yu (current and previous presidents of 
the Vancouver chapter respectively); Susanna and Heung Sang Tsoi 
(59FA) from Hong Kong; Nancy (65FA) and James Tang (64FA) from 
Toronto, and Juliana Leung Lo Tan Yung (59FA) from Seattle.

Our 2014 Annual General Meeting was held on February 10 at Willow 
Tree Restaurant, Dublin, California. The event was well attended with 

45 participants. After kicking off with financial reporting and membership updates, we had Asian fusion cuisine, live 
music entertainment, fund-raising, games and a lucky draw. 

Members also came together in the 2013 summer gathering to share a variety of activities, including a Mahjong 
Tournament. Beth Pao and Bernice Ng led a small group to visit two fine arts museums in San Francisco, followed by 
a delicious meal of Spanish tapas and sangria! Yiu Koon Leung (60FA) coordinated regular dim sum luncheons for 
local alumni and visitors from out-of-town. Toni Ying organized a small group dinner at the Burma Café (operated by 
an alumna’s daughter) in Daly City.

Three of our Board of Directors – Keith 曹浩全 and wife Teresa Cho古嫣芹(60FA), Peter Poon 潘天佑 (60FA) and 
Louisa Leung paid separate visits in 2013 summer to Dr. Arthur Hinton at his residence in Wolverhampton, UK. We 
spent some quality time talking and dining with him. We all enjoyed our visits as Dr. Hinton is forever so enterprising 
and positive about life. He is always our model Principal. 

By Louisa Leung 林苑萍 (59FA) President (2013-2015)

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
United States of America

2013-2015 Board of Directors

President:	 Louisa Leung

Vice President:	 Peter Poon

Treasurer:	 Beth Pao

Secretary:	 Susan Pan

N Cal Social Activities Director:	 Bernice Ng

S Cal Social Activities Director:	 Keith Cho

Director of Information Technology:	 Gavin Chan

Membership Director:	 Helios Tsoi

Ellen Ip and Kitty Yu (current & previous presidents of 
the Canada BC chapter respectively) on their visit to 
the San Francisco Bay Area. 
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Overseas Chapters - USA

QESAAUSA 2013 Summer Picnic  

By Doris Tse 謝少芳 (69FA)

This year’s summer picnic was held at a scenic bay side 
Alameda community club house. Thanks to the enthusiasm 
of board members, spouses and volunteers in planning, 
preparing and promoting the event. Special kudos to Vivian, 
Beth and their mother. We recruited our culinary experts - 
Chua, Louisa, Phillip & May, Bernice & Larry, Katherine and 
Vicky - to share their excellent cooking and baking. They also 
supplied homegrown poultry and produces, making the 
event a one-of-a-kind experience. Besides the many delicious 

dishes, there were fun programs, exercises, shows, mahjong competition and lucky draws. Participants enjoyed every 
minute of it. We all look forward to the next event.

QESAAUSA 2013 Summer Gathering

夏日聯歡

QESAAUSA 2013 Summer Picnic  July 27,2013

Line dance, mahjong tournament and lunch

七月朗爽氣清天，伊中校友夏日見 ;

東灣河畔聯歡宴，節目豐富玩唔厭。

Louisa 帶頭我放心，佢做乜都攞滿分 ;

個個理事好幫手，盡心盡力去統籌。

老公老婆同老母，一一招攬來服務 ;

場地租來平靚正，全賴鮑媽把房定。

精湛廚藝顯身手，劏雞殺鴨不用愁 ;

葷食拿手私房菜，素食亦有好多Choice。

菜圃農場唔簡單，有機韮菜炒雞蛋 ;

五花八門甜品多，曲奇糕點任你攞。

餐後影相散吓步，跳吓舞或睇吓Show;

優美小徑漫步遊，身心輕快樂悠悠。

職業攝影師攞景，業餘舞蹈家贈興 ;

張相靚過你本人，抗老舞步好吸引。

抽獎禮品落誰家 ? 幸運理事冇作假 ;

有機雞蛋最搶手，回家可以再享受。

雀林比武好精彩，雀后Toni 迫落台 ;

Doris 有孝子*相助，奪麻雀至尊后座。

活動終圓滿結束，餘興未盡下次續 ;

大家既是有緣人，再度齊來同歡欣。

          [*三娘教子]
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Visit to Dr. Arthur Hinton

Dr. Arthur Hinton continues to inspire us even though he 
is 94 years young.  His previous visits to California were 
greeted with overwhelming joy and enthusiasm.  As 
one of the organizers of his 90th birthday celebration in 
Vancouver in 2010, I worked closely with the excellent 
Directors of QESOSA British Columbia and Nancy Tang of 
QESOSA Ontario.  It was a most memorable celebration.  
Four former teachers and over a hundred former students 
from Canada, U.S.A., and other countries showered Dr. 
Hinton with love and affection.   In the summer of 2013, 
Mable and I had a delightful visit with Dr. Hinton at 
his home in Wolverhampton.  We invited him to lunch, 
presented him with a photo book of his 90th birthday celebration, and he was overjoyed.  Many of his former 
students visited him, including Louisa Leung, Keith and Teresa Cho from QESAAUSA.

Spring Dinner in Arcadia

Even though San Francisco and Los Angeles are separated by about 400 miles or 643 Km, our members from 
Northern California and Southern California truly enjoy the company of one another.  When I visited Palo Alto several 
years ago, I was touched by the 
hospitality received from the 
Board of Directors and Crystal 
Lee Milton who was President 
of QESAAUSA at that time.   In 
February 2014, we had a most 
enjoyable spring dinner in 
Arcadia, and we were very glad 
that Louisa Leung and Toni Ying 
from the Bay area joined us. 

By Dr. Peter Poon  潘天佑(60FA) Vice President (2013-2015)

Welcome Dinner for Ms. Ruth Wong

Our former teacher Ms. Ruth Wong is well known for her 
excellent teaching in Biology at QES.  I still remember she 
often taught extra classes after regular school hours.  She 
impacted the lives of many students including myself by 
her genuine care and her total dedication to the students.   
When Ms. Wong and her husband Paul visited the San 
Francisco area in July 2013, they were honored with a 
welcome dinner with twenty-three participants in Milpitas.  
Mrs. Mary Ann Wong黃王文清(our music teacher) and 
husband were among us.  
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Overseas Chapters - USA

Class of 1956		
Shuet Keung Leung	 梁雪強	
Kenneth Tse	 謝繼安	
George Wu	 伍景偉

Class of 1957
	 Robert Ip	 葉于嶸	

Donald Lam	 林國富	
Wing Chee Lam	 林永持	
Benjamin Leung	 梁雪健	
Lap Poon Leung	 梁立盤	
Lok Lin	 林樂基	
Edward Ng	 伍煒國

Class of 1958		
Arnold Chow	 周繼發	
Frank Wu	 吳啓中	
Kathleen Lau	 杜嬈姿

Class of 1959		
David Lee	 李華強	
Jonathan Leung	 梁雪傑	
Juliana Leung	 盧淡容	
Louisa Leung	 林苑萍	
Chua Lin	 林礎	
Herbert Lo	 盧景鴻	
Ivy Mok	 莫潔芳	
Yun Shum	 岑欣	
Joseph Tang	 鄧繼祖	
Steven Wat	 屈錦華

Class of 1960		
Roy Chan 	 陳思萱	
Allan Cheung	 張兆麟	
Keith Cho	 曹浩全	
Teresa Cho	 古嫣芹	
Ken Chong	 張建平	
Morgan Kan 	 簡敏廉	
Shelly Kan	 陳湘蓮	
Bertha Lee	 劉汝璇	
Yiu Koon Leung	 梁耀觀	
Paul Pang	 彭國泰	
Peter Poon	 潘天佑	
Catherine Tan	 黃蓉蓉	
Nelson Tsang	 曾劍輝	
Grace Wei	 魏至德

Class of 1961		
Jean Lo	 羅韶光	
Dennis Wong	 黃子斌	
Sheung Mei Wong	 王尚美	
Tin Chee Wong	 黃天賜

Class of 1962		
Clifford Cheng	 鄭慧中	
Benedict Choy	 蔡松光	

Louisa L. Choy	 梁逸麗	
David Chui	 崔建中	
Paul Hui	 許永銳	
Esther Lai	 孫韶子	
Kwok Wah Lee	 李國華	
Anthony Leung	 梁雪平	
Sing Fook Lo	 盧承福	
Lai Mi Man Lui	 雷麗薇	
Tak Hung Ning	 寧德雄	
Jo Pak	 吳秀琳	
Edward Sun	 孫忠耀	
Samuel Tsui	 徐永光	
Kin Wah Wong	 黃建華	
Roger Wong	 黃紹榮	
Dorothy Lam Woo	 林金鳳	
Vivie Young	 鮑媺媺

Class of 1963		
Catherine Lau	 劉潔鑾	
Catherine Paltrowitz	 陳潔容	
Joseph Woo	 胡蔭亭	
Rosy Yau	 曾慧心	
Pauline Yen	 梁美恩

Class of 1964		
Savio Lee	 李潤根	
Philip Tai	 戴國魂	
Daniel Tam	 譚天元	
Susan Wong	 劉穗生	
Wilson Wong	 黃天賜

Class of 1965		
Peter Cheung	 張天經	
Anita Chu	 陳淑寬	
Andrew Dea	 謝利謙	
Christina Kwong	 楊淑然	
Dennis Lee	 李錦正	
Susan Pan	 湯秀璋

Class of 1966		
Richard Ho	 何紀賢	
Wing Hui	 許榮富	
John Lam	 林啟耀	
Rita Lee	 李適焉	
Gregory Ng	 吳善剛	
David Szeto	 司徒永凱

Class of 1967		
Raphael Che	 車文郁

Class of 1968		
Henry Chan	 陳顯達	
Chow Ling Chang	 陳洲鈴	
Angie Chin	 司徒娟兒 
Jack Lam	 林澤澄	
Rina Lau	 梁潔心	

Connie Lee	 張翠萍	
Edwin Lo	 羅香文	
Sai Ping Tacconelli	 李細萍	
Agnes Wesler	 鄧秀嫻	
Tina Wesler	 梅淑儀	
Benton Wong	 黃子新	
Paul Wong	 王寶洪

Class of 1969		
Julia Lai	 梁慧玲	
Rita Lam	 鄧婉明	
Diana Lau	 程雪艷	
Doris Tse	 謝少芳	
Alex Wong	 黃紹舜	
Katherine Wong	 陳惠明	
Natalie Wong	 譚瑞瑤

Class of 1970		
Lan Yee Chan	 余蘭儀	
Hayley Chai	 沈淑儀	
Isabella Chung	 袁慧群	
Lai Yee Chung 	 楊麗儀	
Toni Ying	 邢鳳玉

Class of 1971		
Lucia Hui	 許癸生	
Peter Kwok	 郭予亮	
Luen  Chau Li 	 李暖宙	
For Shing Lui	 呂火勝	
Yok Kuen Lui	 俞毓娟	
Bernice Ng	 伍紓	
Beth Pao	 鮑佩薏	
Joyce Yau	 游樂

Class of 1973		
Chi Wo Chung	 鍾志和	
Brenda Leung	 黃美玲

Class of 1975		
Choy Pik Chiu	 趙賽璧	
Shung Kuen Lam	 林宋強	
Vicky Law	 鄧寶燕	
Albert Leung	 梁錫漢

Class of 1976		
Karm Ting Chiu	 趙鑑庭

Class of 1978		
Kai Leung Cheung	 張啓亮

Class of 1986		
Crystal Lee Milton	 李惠娟

Class of 1988		
Man Gavin Chan	 陳文	
Helios Tsoi	 蔡詩晧	
Mandick Wong	 黃文迪	
		
	

With the Compliments
of

Queen Elizabeth School Alumni Association (USA)
(QESAAUSA)

伊利沙伯中學美國同學會
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Education Promotion Organization Executive Committee 2013-2014
Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association

Honorary Advisor:	 Dr.	 TONG Wai Ki	 (1958) 

	 Mrs.	 FUNG YUNG Siu Han, Maisie	 (1959) 
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The 10th CBMP Graduation 
Ceremony

2013 Autumn Semester
Course	 No. of Participants

Communication Skills with Teenagers	 18

Self-empowerment in Adversity	 21

Computer Literacy Made Easy	 20

2014 Spring Semester
Course	 No. of Participants

Religion and Philosophy	 13

Effective Learning	 18

QESOSAEPO Education Services - CBMP

QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School started supporting the Capacity Building Mileage Programme (CBMP) 

in 2008.  This community programme aims to encourage women to improve their all round ability as individuals, 

and help remove environmental barriers and provide opportunities for women to build up their capacities. In 2013-

2014, 5 courses were offered. Among the 90 participants enrolled in the programme, 14 were parents of EPO school 

students.

QESOSA EPO has set up a scholarship (家長互助互學獎勵計劃) for EPO 

school parents to encourage them to set a role model for their children in 

life long learning. Parents who enroll in and complete the CBMP courses 

will receive the scholarship. This year, 21 participants were awarded 

the scholarship amounting to $4,200. Since the introduction of the 

programme, 387 participants have been awarded the scholarship with a 

cumulated amount of $77,400.

The 10th Graduation Ceremony for CBMP held on, 9 June 2014 at 

Academy Community Hall. This year, our CBMP course tutor Mr. Tsoi 

Heung Sang received the “Outstanding Instructor Award” and Ms. 

Chan Lok Chi, a parent of EPO Schools, received the “Outstanding 

Student Award”. For the Certificate of CBMP, 1 parent of EPO schools 

received Certificate Level 5, 7 parents of EPO schools received 

Certificate Level 2 and 1 parent of EPO schools received Certificate 

Level 1.

Self-empowerment in Adversity

Communication Skills with Teenagers

Computer Literacy Made Easy
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QESOSA Education Services - Elder Academy

Elder Academy
The QESOSA Education Centre Elder Academy was established 

in 2007 with the support of QESOSA Secondary School (QOS).  

Teachers, students and parents of QOS as well as volunteers and 

staff from social service agencies participated actively to make the 

Elder Academy a success.  The Elder Academy offered a total of 7 

courses in the year 2013-2014, with over 137 elders enrolling in the 

programme.

A survey was conducted after each semester to collect feedback 

from elders on the courses offered. For the last two semesters, the 

elders highly rated the programme, particularly, the performance of 

the instructors and the overall logistics of the programme.  

In the past year, 6 elders received the Silver Certificate (over 30 

learning hours) and 11 elders received the Bronze Certificate (over 

20 learning hours) awarded by the Elderly Commission.

Elder Academy Choir
The Elder Academy Choir has been established for 5 years. This year 

the Choir performed in 1 event: 『傑義風采喜迎春2014』of Yuen 

Yuen Institute, Pok Oi Hospital and Yan Oi Tong (26 February, 2014).

Chinese Medicine Class

Communication Skill Class

Dim Sum Class

Computer Graphic Design Class

Products of Computer Graphic Design Class
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QESOSA Education Services - Elder Academy

Elder Academy Graduation Ceremony
The 7th Elder Academy Graduation Ceremony was held on 25 June 2014 at QOS. About 90 elders, guests and 

students attended the Ceremony to celebrate the achievement of the elders. 

The guest of honour of the ceremony was Dr. Leong Che Hung. The ceremony was packed with activities. Besides the 

performance of our choir, we have also invited QOS students to play cappella and QTS student Chung Lai Ho to play 

magic for the elders.

Guests enjoying lunch after the ceremony

Dr. Leong Che Hung and members of Elder 
Academy Management Committee

Ms. Wong Lok Yan and our elder choir 
performing at the ceremony

QOS students playing cappella

QTS student playing magic
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QESOSAEPO Schools - QESOSA Primary School

伊利沙伯中學舊生會小學
2013-2014年度校務報告

何敏薇校長

前言

學校步入「三年學校發展周期」的第二年，總結去年經驗，學校在本年度主要為去年的各種校務進行檢
討及反思，並作出優化，從不同層面檢視各種校務的情況，貫徹「修己善群」的辦學理念，在辦學質素方面
精益求精。以下是本年度的校務報告：
一條龍銜接

本會的中小學一條龍政策自2011年9月正式落實，一條龍政策已邁進第四年，行政架構及運作模式已日
益完善，一條龍督導委員會除了定期開會制訂有關政策、措施和程序外，亦全面監察和支援有關政策、措施
和程序的進展。在全體同工共同努力之下，一條龍政策得到家長和同學的支持。本年度有
約75%的畢業學生選擇直接升讀兩所屬會中學，數據具體地展現了各持分者對本會一條龍
政策的信任及肯定。我們相信，一條龍政策能為學生提供一貫十二年的全人教育，並能保
持學校辦學理念、課程及培育方面的銜接和一致性，亦為學生提供一個穩定、正面積極的
學習環境。

學校因應一條龍政策，與兩所屬會中學共同合作，為新生提供一連串的暑期銜接課程
及活動，及早加強對學生的瞭解，亦能對個別學生及時作出適切的學習支援。

在課程銜接方面，本年度學校配合辦學團體，與屬會中學進行一連串的觀課
活動，觀課對象重點為小學六年級至中學一年級的學生。觀課活動旨在讓中小學教
師深入了解中小學課程之間的銜接，並運用蓋聶教學理論中的九個學習事件進行議
課，統一專業交流的教學構架及專業術語。觀課活動對教師有莫大裨益，教師在議
課時專業、坦誠，本校基於與屬會中學一條龍的優勢，教學質素得以提升。

學與教

學與教是學校的首要任務，是學校最基本、最核心的工作，因此亦是學校長期
的核心發展項目。在課程方面，學校近年積極進行課程發展和改革的工作，為了進
一步發揮小班教學的優勢及統一各班的教學效能，學校採用了合作學習及九個教學事件的教學方法，並透過
各種觀課、集體備課、校內和校外的教學分享及交流活動，提升教師的教學策略及教學能量，從而提升教與
學的質素。

配合本年度的關注事項「提升學生的學習動機及建立積極的學習態度」，學校落實了一系列的校務。在
「提升學生的學習動機方面」，我們相信，學生的學習動機源於投入感及成就感，所以學校優化了「班本榮
譽榜」及「成績龍虎榜」，令學生得到更多被表揚的機會，從被肯定中得到成就感，進而更積極學習。各班
亦設有「一人一展示」，讓每位學生都得到展示學習成果的均等機會，更主動地展露才華。在「建立積極的
學習態度」方面，各學科均重點發展學生預習及課後研習的能力，例如中文科的「預習簿」、常識科的專題
研習等，學校更鼓勵學生多運用網上學習平台，例如有系統地進行BCA網上評估，學生的學習機會從課室擴
展至各個層面。

在培養學生的反思能力方面，學校着重學生對所學知識的回饋及反思，有助於教師即時評估學生所學，
更有利教學相長。所以在每單元最後一節，教師均會請學生回饋該單元所學的知識及自評學習表現和感受，
鞏固所學。

在培育方面，秉承學校「修己善群」的校訓，本校繼續推行「一人一服務」計畫，讓全校的高年級生有
貢獻自己的機會，本校更為全校的服務生提供領袖訓練計劃，建立學生的自信心、責任感和領導才能。為配
合關注事項「提升學生重人重己的素質」，學校特別重視學生的自理能力及關愛表現，本年度更優化了「有
禮班」及「有禮醒神雙週」比賽，學生從個人到群體中講究禮儀和關愛，進一步發揮「修己善群」的精神。
本校亦透過校園電視台廣播關愛主題節目，潛移默化地教育學生關愛社群、貢獻社群。

教師專業發展

要提升學與教的效能，首要考慮的就是教師的專業能力和水平。學校一直積極為教師提供持續專業進
修的機會，建立優秀的教師團隊。在中文科方面，本年度我們與中文大學合作，優化小二的閱讀課程，重
點為字詞教學課程的整合。我們亦參加了教育局的「專業發展學校計劃(2013-14)」，與天主教石鐘山紀
念小學進行一系列的訪校活動、工作坊及觀課、議課及經驗分享。在英文科方面，則獲教育局撥款English 

由伊中中學生帶領我們參觀
香港濕地公園考

到伊湯中參加科學攤位遊戲
活動
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QESOSAEPO Schools - QESOSA Primary School

Enhancement Grant Scheme (EEGS)及課程發展的Language Learning Support 
Section (LLSS)，令英文科同事更能專注如何提升學生的閱讀與寫作技巧；數學科的
「數學社群老師計劃」，加強數學科的協作教學及教師同儕互評，定期就指定課題作
備課及觀課等專業交流；而「內地教師交流計劃」則提供了平台讓中港兩地教師了解
彼此課程的異同，從而反思如何優化數學科課程。在常識科方面，我們參與教育局資
優教育組的「資優教育教師網絡(常識科)計劃(2013-14)」，嘗試於第一層全班式教學
中培訓學生高階思維的能力，並與幾所學校組成網絡群組進行一系列的跨校備課會、
觀課及議課等活動，從而凝聚專業團隊力量。本校的課堂實踐獲得外間的高度評價，
並獲邀出席教育局資優教育分享會及全港性的資優教育雙年會作分享者，以分享校本
課程及全班式資優教學實踐的經驗。

另外，本校中文科麥豪輝老師於香港教育工作者聯會所舉辦的「2014優秀教師選舉」中榮獲「優秀教
師(教學組)」殊榮，其教案、教材、課堂反思及課堂錄影均得到評審團的高度讚
揚，在200多名參賽者中脫穎而出。麥老師獲邀加入「優秀教師社群」，並會在
來年主持教學分享會、接受網絡電台訪問等，分享教學心得及經驗，推動中文科
教學的專業發展。

此外，辦學團體當中不少教育界專家亦經常舉辦
工作坊及講座，多方面支援教師，為教師提供新的教學
點子及對課程作出反思。透過一條龍政策，更加強了中
小學教師之間的觀課及議課，令彼此對中小學的課程銜

接、教學法及學生需要等作專業分析及調適。
為擴闊老師及學生視野，豐富經歷，本校於復活節期間舉辦了「台灣農場及藝

術文化之旅」，帶隊老師共四名，在交流團中參觀了多個藝術展，並與當地師生交
流視藝教學心得，推動專業發展。

學生表現

學校透過安排學生參加不同種類的校外比賽，使學生寓比賽於學習，以自我提升的心態，延展所學。在
2013-14本校學生參加了各項不同類別的比賽，無論在參與人數和獲取的獎項方面均有理想的表現。

在2013-14學年裏，本校各科/組舉辦的延展活動合共超過80項，學生除了可參加各種不同的延展活動
外，更有機會參與不同類別的校外比賽，無論在參與人數和獲取獎項方面均有理想的表現。在整個學年裏，
參與各項校外比賽的學生共1,173人次：學術類有480人次、藝術類有272人次、體育類有421人次。

而在各項比賽中，學生均有優秀的表現，獲獎的類別和數目如下：
學術類的獎項：冠軍13個、亞軍24個、季軍33個、其他獎項128個
藝術類的獎項：冠軍1個、亞軍1個、季軍4個、其他獎項45個
體育類的獎項：冠軍35個、亞軍30個、季軍18個、其他獎項31個
學生在不同的範疇，特別是在中文、數學和體育方面均有優秀的表現。在體育範疇的整體表現出色，在

游泳、欖球和田徑三方面尤其突出，無論參賽人數和獲獎數量均是最高的三個項目。而在中文和數學方面，
全年參加了十多項的全港性活動及比賽，合共獲取超過130個獎項。

家校合作

學校與家長是教育孩子的良好夥伴，所以本校一向重視家校合作。家教會從1993年成立，從當時的雛
型發展至今天的成熟期，家教會已有非常精確嚴密的組織。家長對學校的歸屬感增加，喜見樂意投入家教會
活動的家長數目日益增加，家長與教師理事定期開會，為學校各方面的發展作出支援及交換意見。家教會會
員樂於參加學校為他們舉辦的各種親子講座、工作坊及康樂活動。家長亦主動熱心參與學校的事務，組成龐
大的家長義工團隊，發揮家校合作的功能，協助學校握行各種學習活動，截至六月中，曾參與服務的家長義
工人數超過120人，服務人次達850次之多，共服務了接近1900小時，家校合作從二十年前發展至今天的成
就，為此感激各家長的付出與貢獻。

總結

本校堅持和秉承「修己善群」的辦學理念，為天水圍社區提供優質的教育服務。在學與教及教師專業發
展上，我們不斷積極地尋找可發展或優化的地方。未來，我們將一如以往，在教育的最前線上傾盡全力，家
校一心，務求培育學生全人發展，在學術文化、體藝及品德情意上再創佳績。

優秀教師得獎者 麥豪輝

本校老師分享思維十三招

台灣農場文化之旅
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伊利沙伯中學舊生會小學分校 
2013-2014年度校務報告

梁潤蓮校長

過去一年，學校在教職員的努力下，得到家長的支持和信任，同心協力為同學營造積極、正面和關懷的
學習環境，不論在正規課程、延展課程、資訊科技與照顧個別差異方面，均取得良好的成績，現簡略報告如
下：

正規課程

感激辦學團體的支持，本校教師著力鑽研羅伯特蓋聶(Robert Gagne)的
學習理論，並透過跨校與校內的同儕觀課與議課，提升課堂教學成效，初步
所見，教師的課堂設計、教學流程及反思能力均有明顯提升。同時，在辦學
團體贊助下，屬會四校中文科進行中小銜接課程發展，除檢視中小學中文課
程，以減少重複與遺漏外，更為課程發展提供寶貴意見，亦為四校教師專業
交流提供平台。 

此外，中文科在發展寫作縱向課程的同時，亦加強「以讀帶寫」元
素，除教科書教材之外，更精選一些文學性較強的校本閱讀材料，豐富
學生語文素養。同時，中文科繼續進行即場寫作訓練，並要求同學進行
同儕互評。就學生作品所見，寫作能力較以往大大提升。

英文科方面，除小一至小三繼續推行PLPRW計劃，小四至小五亦
推行KIP計劃，以生動有趣的方法，訓練同學的讀寫能力，並配合平板
電腦教學，令同學學習興趣進一步提升。由於計劃推行成功，本校再獲
友校及教育局邀請分享課程發展經驗，並獲高度評價。 

數學科一向重視發展同學的邏輯思維、分析和解難能力，學生成績一向優異。
本年度同學參加了多項公開校際數學比賽，成績驕人，其中最突出的包括：全港奧
林匹克比賽，一位同學獲金獎，並成為香港代表隊到星加坡參加國際賽；一位同

學獲「華夏盃」全國數學奧林匹克一等獎；2014
亞洲國際數學奧林匹克公開賽香港賽區晉級賽(港
澳盃)，小四至小六各組共奪金銀銅獎10個獎項；在世界數學測試中，本校
一位同學更越級挑戰12-14歲組，勇奪「數學科及解難分析科雙優學生」榮
譽，成績令人欣喜。

正因為同學在學術上獲得全面的培養，有鞏固的根基，因此在各方面均
有平均而傑出的成就。本年度，本校同學在傑出學生選舉中成績優異，包括
一位同學入選「第五屆優秀小學生獎勵計劃」，成為十優學生其中一位，另

外一位同學亦入選元朗區小學校長會主辦的元朗區傑出小學生。

延展課程方面

學校的延展課程目標是「擴闊視野，追求卓越」。我們為同學提供多元化的學習經歷，培養他們在不同
領域的興趣及專長，發展個人潛能。 
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本年度共有超過700人次參加不同類型的比賽及活動，包括學術、視覺藝術、音樂及體育等範疇，並取
得突破性的成績。

在藝術方面，本校繼續舉辦伊分樂團，刻意栽培同學音樂潛能。音樂科更於午間時段進行「音樂突
襲」，讓師生有機會一同演奏樂曲，樂團成員又擔當小導師指導其他同學學習演奏樂器。各同學於活動期間
十分投入，氣氛熱烈。此外，學校亦安排同學參加不同的校外比賽和活動，同學均表現出色。視覺藝術方
面，同學在多項全港性的填色、繪畫及設計比賽獲冠亞軍獎項。在香港七人欖球賽的「支持香港隊」繪畫創
作比賽中，一位同學勇奪冠軍，與眾欖球健兒一同接受傳媒訪問，並擔任開球禮嘉賓。在2014香港創意思維
活動服飾巡遊匯演暨比賽中，本校更擊敗眾多勁敵，獲全場冠軍。 

同時，為讓每一位學生都有機會踏足舞台，成為校隊，全體小四學生均被編入學校朗誦隊及合唱團，代
表學校參加校際朗誦節及音樂節，結果勇奪朗誦亞軍及合唱殿軍，更重要是令
平日沒機會的同學也能接受正規訓練，獲得比賽的經驗，增強自信。至於綜合
才藝表演，更成為每年度的盛事，接待校內同學、家長及校外幼稚園家長共超
過一千多人，參與各項演出的同學累計超過三百人次。

 在體育方面，本年度足球隊獲得優異的成績。除在各類型校際足球比賽
中共獲一冠一亞兩殿軍，本校兩位同學更代表元朗區參加全港學界足球比賽。
另外，本校高低年級舞蹈隊在校際舞蹈節獲甲等獎及乙等獎，個別同
學亦在拉丁舞比賽中囊括多個個人大獎。此外，在羽毛球、跆拳道、
體操及武術等項目上，同學同樣獲多項個冠、亞、季、優異獎及團體
大獎。由於同學於體育方面表現出色，多位同學獲得外間機構頒發獎
學金，以茲鼓勵，包括三位同學獲柏立基爵士信託基金、三位同學獲
王威信體學兼優獎勵計劃及一位同學獲屈臣氏香港學生運動員獎。

同學能在課外活動方面取得卓越的成就，實有賴教師團隊的承擔
與努力，家長們的鼎力支持，與及同學們的積極參與。 

資訊科技與照顧個別差異方面

為更有效照顧不同能力學生的學習需要，學校嘗試以每週一次的分流學習形式安排不同能力的學生進行
主科學習，讓教師可因應同學的能力及進度進行針對性輔導，結果令人滿意，不論高能力或能力稍遜同學均

有明顯進步。此外，學校運用不同的津貼，並感謝校董會支持參加「加強公營
學校行政管理試驗計劃」獲得資助，加上家教會協助籌募發展經費，我們已順
利完成鋪設全校光纖網絡及增購平板電腦，讓同學可以一人一機運用平板電腦
上課，除大大提升學習動機及興趣外，教師更能即時評估學生學習成效，以調
整教學方向及步伐。 

過去一年，學校在良好和穩健的基礎上，進一步提升學與教的水平，令學
生有更全面的發展。從小一收生情況，家長的口碑，反映出區內家長對學校的
支持和信任。家長一直都是學校的合作夥伴，也是學校的重要資源，我們十多

位家長理事，以及近百位家長義工，為學校、學生勞心勞力，付出時間和精神，讓同學經歷多姿多采的校園
生活，謹此向他們衷心致謝。

最後，多謝教師和職工團隊的努力和付出，致力營造一個整潔、舒適、安全、講求效率的學習環境，讓
同學可以感受到正面、積極、關懷的學校文化，並健康和愉快地成長。
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QESOSA Secondary School
2013-2014 School Report

 Ho Suk Yee, Principal

Staff Strength

In addition to the standard establishment under the Code of Aid, our school was able to secure other funds to recruit 19 

additional teachers. Among the teaching staff, 51% were higher degree holders and the remaining 49% degree holders. 

96% have been professionally trained. All teachers of English Language and Putonghua have met the requirements of the 

Language Proficiency Assessment.

Public Examination Result
Students had satisfactory performance in the 2014 Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education (HKDSE) Examination. 

Among the 145 students who sat for the Examination, 81.9% met the general entrance requirements for sub-degree 

programmes and 39 .5% met  the  genera l  entrance 

requirements for local four-year undergraduate university 

programmes. The average credit rate (attaining level 4 or 

above) was 31%. On average, each student had 1.8 subjects 

attaining level 4 or above. Quite a number of students attained 

good results. The best student got a level 5 * and 3 level 5s.

Inter-school Activities and Awards Won
Our students demonstrated gifted talents and outstanding 

performance in territory wide competitions and were granted 

opportunities to participate in international events. One 

student was chosen as the captain of the Asian Schools 

Football Championships in Thailand and Indonesia. One 

student was selected to join the Hong Kong Rope Skipping 

Team and would represent Hong Kong to participate in 

Singapore. Before the selection, she has already captured 1 

gold medal and 1 bronze medal for individual champions 

in All School Rope Skipping Competition 2014 organized 

by Hong Kong Rope Skipping Association. One student 

par ticipated in both the Czech Republic Handball 

Competition and the World Rope Skipping Championship in 

Hong Kong.

In the Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival, 3 students took the First Place (English session) and 1 the Second Place in Choral 

Prose Reading (Chinese session). In the Clipit 2014: A Student-created Film Competition organized by Education Bureau: 

our students scored both the Second and the Third Places. In the 25th Secondary Students’ Best Ten Books Election – Book 

Report Writing Competition, 2 students won the Recommendation Prizes, 1 in the senior group and 1 the junior group.

Our students continued to have good performance in visual arts. In the Secondary Students Fight Crimes Figures Design 

Competition organized by Yuen Long District Fight Crime Committee, 1 student took the Second Place and 1 the Third 
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Place. In the “Star River” National Children’s Fine Arts, Calligraphy & Photography Contest organized by China Youth & 

Children Research Association, 2 students won the Grand Award.

We had a fruitful year in sports competitions too. In the Yuen 

Long Inter-school Football Competition, our school won the 

Champion for Boys’ A Grade. In addition, we also won the First 

Runner-up in the Inter-School Handball Competition for Girls’ 

A Grade in the Hong Kong Schools Sports Federation – Yuen 

Long Secondary Schools Area Committee. In the Inter-School 

Cross Country Competition (Yuen Long), our students won the 

Second Place and Fourth Place for Girls’ A Grade and Girls’ C 

Grade respectively. Numerous team awards were received in 

sports competitions including football, swimming, basketball, 

handball, cross country, rope skipping, volleyball and table 

tennis.

We encourage our students to explore external 

scholarships or fellowships this year. One Secondary 

Five boy was recognized for his active participation in 

community services and was awarded HKD3000 for the 

W I Cheung Scholarship 2013 of the Boys’ and Girls’ Clubs 

Association of Hong Kong, while 5 students were granted 

merit prizes. Our Head Perfect was granted HKD5000 for 

the "Pursuing Excellence and Beyond" Youth Leader Award 

(2013-14) organized by Fung Hon Chu Education Fund. 

Six students were nominated to participate in the Student 

of the Year Awards organized by the SCMP and HKJC 

because of their excellence in sports, arts and community 

services, and were awarded merits. Two students were 

awarded the Methodist Study Trust Fellowship sponsored 

by the Hong Kong Methodist Church. Three students were granted the Upward Mobility Scholarship provided by the “Bless 

HK Scheme” of HKSARG. Moreover, 32 students were granted the Student Improvement Award organized by the Youth Arch 

Foundation.

Sustainable Development Education

Our school continued to have outstanding performance in the promotion of education for sustainable development. In 

the ESD Learning Programme Environment organized by UNESCO HK, our students won the Grand ESD Award (Grade 

2), the Presentation Award (Grade 2) and the Written Group Project Report Award (Grade 3). Besides, our students also 

performed well in Climate Youth Network organized by Green Power. We won the Outstanding “Climate Youth Ambassador” 

Team Award. Our school continued to send delegates to attend the Youth Conference of Caretakers of the Environment 

International which was held in Taiwan this year and a lot of valuable experience was gained. 

39



QESOSAEPO Schools - QESOSA TKW Secondary School

QESOSA Tong Kwok Wah Secondary School
2013-2014 School Report

Chu Kuok Wa, Principal
“An educationally inclusive school is one in which the teaching and learning,

achievements, attitudes and well-being of every young person matter.”
~The Office for Standards in Education, UK: 2000

School Profile
Our ninth school year continues to be hallmarked with quality assurances to sustain education practices and management policies 
that are both effective and able to shift forward the boundaries of learning opportunities.  We have taken consistent measures 
to cultivate a sense of endurance, initiate ideas to address challenges and resolve the problems with reality-based assessment 
procedures and courage.  We consciously forge ahead with the best assessment of the educational steps and tools that can 
maximize the prospects for success for our students.  Students being our most valuable asset, we endeavour to find the most 
pragmatic solutions to difficult and complicated situations that arise in our students’ learning journey.  We diligently work towards 
making a positive difference in the way our students learn and we pledge our very best to nurture our students and prepare 
themselves for the multiple challenges they may encounter in future. 

Class Structure
There are four classes in each form for S1 to S3 and five for S3 to S6.  To maximize the learning 
outcomes and increase overall student performance, especially for students with learning 
challenges, we have adopted small class teaching in S1 to S3, dividing the four classes into six 
groups.  Under such arrangements, peer learning and support are being facilitated.  Moreover, 
teachers would be able to closely monitor the teaching schedules and use more tailor-made 
teaching strategies to the targeted groups, thereby enhancing the student learning outcomes.

Staff Strength
Our teaching staff consisted of 67 teachers, over the standard established staff number granted 
by the Education Bureau.  All teachers employed have received their first undergraduate degrees, 42% of the teachers hold higher 
degrees and 97% have been professionally trained.  Moreover, all English teachers have attained the required language proficiency 
as stated by the Education Bureau.

Student-centred Curriculum Support 
Student-centred curriculum support which aimed at extending classroom learning, enhancing students’ learning experience and 
broadening students’ horizons was provided.  There were more than thirty clubs and societies providing a wide variety of activities 
for students. Events, such as Chinese Cultural Day, Inter-class Mathematics competition, Science Exploration Week, Nature Touch 
and Circuit Run were held to encourage our students to apply their subject knowledge learnt in the classrooms.  Field trips, outings 
and tertiary education institute visits were organised to provide students with an opportunity to get hands-on experience and 
equip students for further studies and career planning.  Study tours to Singapore, Haiping of China, Mongolia, Taiwan and England 
were organized to widen students’ horizons and let students experience the very best historic, cultural and natural sites in the 
world.

Different teaching strategies were adopted and tailor-made teaching materials were designed to improve learning outcomes 
and cater for learning diversities, including interdisciplinary reading and writing learning package development, differentiated 
assignments and assessments, fine-tuning of medium of instruction--teaching mathematics and geography in English in forms S1 
to S3.   

In order to provide more support to our would-be secondary one students, a bridging 
programme was offered during the summer vacation to facilitate the learning transition 
in core subjects and geography.  At the same time, effective learning skills and good study 
habits were trained.  Elements such as teacher-student relationship building, self-confidence 
enhancement and study goal setting were integrated into the team work and team-building 
activities.

English Enrichment Initiatives 
The school is committed to developing students’ language skills and creating a rich English 
learning environment for students.  An English Learning Centre offers a wide variety of English 
learning activities including movie watching, magazine reading, online reading exercises and 
board games, and also a diversified supply of teaching resources for students and teachers.  Besides that, an English newsletter 
was published annually to update students on the latest school events, thus enhancing students’ writing and reading skills.  Varied 
activities such as writing and debate courses, TT Games Day, S1 and S2 Read Aloud Programme, Amazing Campus Tour, English 
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Songs Singing Contest, Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival, Study Tour, Drama Appreciation, S6 joint-school oral practice and 
inter-class competitions were also organized to help students develop higher levels of language proficiency and English learning 
interest through greater exposure and use of the language.  Frequent speaking practices were scheduled for senior form students 
during the lunch time to enhance their use of English in communication.  Additionally, after-school enrichment and enhancement 
programmes were offered to provide junior form students with assistance on schoolwork as well as help senior students better 
prepare for their public examination. 

The mentoring programme by alumni from QESOSA Ontario Chapter for our senior level students ran for the second year.  The 
programme did not only provide our students opportunities to practise their English (both oral and written), but also expose our 
students to the world outside Tin Shui Wai through the experience of the mentors.

2013-2014 Highlights and Achievements
In the third Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination, the percentage of students obtaining level 2 or above in five 
subjects was 58%.  The overall passing rate was 74% with 12% attaining level 4 or above in all subjects and a total number of 118 
credits and distinctions were obtained.  Three students performed outstandingly: Wai Nim Chi got one level 5*, four level 5 and one 
level 4; Ip Ho Yan Ian scored one level 5*, three level 5 and three level 4 and Ho Chi Fung scored one level 5*, three level 5 and two 
level 4.  The results reflected the concerted effort made by our students and teachers in the past six years.

We provide all-round education to our students and aim at offering a balanced curriculum to develop students in the academic, 
arts and cultural, civic and moral, social service and leadership dimensions.  Our students unleashed their leadership and strived 
to excel in regional and territory competitions.  Chan Shuk Ying of class 4D was awarded the New Territories Top Ten Outstanding 
Students Award organized by the Federation of Outstanding Students Hong Kong and the 
Yuen Long District Top Ten Outstanding Students Award organized by the Yuen Long District 
Secondary School Heads Association.  Meanwhile Chow Wing Tung of class 4D and Chung 
Ka Yi of class 5Y were awarded the Yuen Long District Outstanding Students Award.  Besides, 
Kwok Ka Wa of class 4E was awarded the Best Experienced Social Service Award under the Yuen 
Long Student Ambassador Scheme.  Ho Yuen Ting of class 6A, Ng Wai Kuen of class 4A and 
Cheung Tun Shing of class 4C were awarded the Upward Mobility Scholarship of the Future 
Stars Scheme organized by the Hong Kong Council of Social Service, which gave less privileged 
students a great deal of encouragement. 

In the academic domain, Lam Sze Yik of class 6H was awarded the Applied Learning 
Scholarship jointly organized by the Law’s Charitable Foundation and the Education Bureau.  A 
total of twenty-two students were awarded the first runner-up, the second runner-up and the 
Certificates of Merit and Credit in the Chinese Speech Festival and a total of twenty-three students 
were awarded the first runner-up, the second runner-up and the Certificates of Merit and Credit 
in the English Speech Festival respectively.  In Mathematics, our students gained one Distinction 
and twenty-three Credits in the University of New South Wales (Australia) Global International 
Competition and Assessment for secondary schools.  Meanwhile, two students got one Distinction 
and one Credit in the Australian National Chemistry Quiz organized by the Royal Australian 
Chemical Institute.  Four students received the First Class Award in the Robot Intelligence DIY 
organized by the Creative Power Educational Association. 

In the arts and cultural domains, Lee Pak Sum of class 5Y won the First Place in the Graded Piano Solo (Grade Seven) and one 
student got the Second Place in the Graded Piano Solo (Grade One).  Forty-seven students got the Certificates of Credit in the 
Junior Girls Secondary School Choir and two students got the Certificates of Credit in Junior Girl Vocal Solo in Foreign Language in 
the Hong Kong Schools Music Festival.  Moreover, Chung Lai Ho of class 2F won the Championship in the Stage Performance for 
secondary schools and My Favorite Magician Award in the Hong Kong Youth Magic Competition.  Sin Long Fung of class 5T got the 
first runner-up in the School Photo Competition of the International Coastal Clean-up Hong Kong organized by the Green Council.  
The school dance team received the Bronze Medal in the Hong Kong Open Dance Contest.  Seven visual art students realized the 
motto of our school, “Prepare yourself that you may serve”, by participating in the project of “Vibrant Hong Kong @ YHA Mei Ho 
House”, which aimed to increase the public’s awareness to the historic Hong Kong landmarks. 

Our sport teams won the championships in the Yuen Long District Cross Country Competition (overall girls’ grade B), Inter-school 
Rugby Sevens Competition (boys’ grade A) and Inter-school Indoor Rowing Championships (overall girls’ grade B), Cyclo-cross Race 
and Cycling Race (girls’ grade A) of the Outreach Coaching Programme, 400 m Race (boys’ grades A and C) and 4 x 400 m Relay (girls’ 
grade A) of the Yuen Long District Inter-school Athletics Competition, Discus Throw (girls’ grade C) and 100 m Hurdling (girls’ grade 
D) of the Yuen Long District Athletics Competition organized by the Yuen Long District Sports Association Limited and 100 m Free 
Style (boys’ grade A) of the Yuen Long District Inter-school Swimming Competition.  Yip Sin Hang of class 5T won the Hong Kong 
Student Sports Award organized by the A.S. Watson Group.

Conclusions
We are committed to enabling each and every student to acquire a whole-person education,  discover and achieve their excellence. 
We pledge to nurture our students as future leaders who are competent to face challenges and committed to the betterment of 
the local, national and global communities.  
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各位伊利沙伯中學的師長學兄姊弟妹，你們好！

轉瞬間伊中六十周年鑽禧又閃亮到眼前了，而我們熱烈慶祝的伊中五十周年金禧大典盛況，不是還歷歷

在目嗎？對於我們這班一九六0年的畢業生來說，不是也只渡過了我們的五十金禧數年嗎？

讓我們不用感嘆歲月的流逝，因為時間的長流是滔滔不盡的，而人的一生只是一小段過渡罷了！現在大

家學友也大都年過七十了，但想到

不久前曾讀到的一個調查報道︰ 

" 一 般 而 言 ， 人 到 七 十 以 後 的 歲

月，生活多是過得比六十到七十時

輕鬆寫意的﹔這是因為心中事事

都可逐一放下了！"似乎不無道理

哩！

我也借這個機會整編了一些往

年大家歡聚的照片，重溫昔日溫馨

的時刻！也期待下一年我們的新照

片，見證一下我們七十以後的歲

月，我們臉上是否有更大的笑容？

但願如此！

再者，祝母校邁向"百年樹人"的

教育大業，更大大發揮"修己善群"

的光輝精神！

一九六0FA級代表謹識

前排 : 林太太 魏至德 彭太太 梁太太 梁淑美 王蓉蓉 莊藹廉 古嫣芹  
羅燕珍羅惠珍 方宜馨 劉汝璇 廖賞愛 馬太太

二排 : 潘淑馨 黃兆泉 張建平 廖勵行 梁耀觀 潘天佑 羅端華 張玉蓮  
吳君武 林柏豪 湯啟安 馬旺如 馮鍚安

三排 : 張兆麟 郭元漢 陳先生 李柏豪 潘煥清 潘文釗 何歷耕 曹浩全  
盧明 崔啟義 李柏熹 鄭宝剛

後排 : 利可柏 楊鑑波 鄭可達 堵綏滿 李錦輝 陳思萱 潘自強 黃耀榮  
彭國泰 蘇顯澤 陳湘 孫耀江

Go abroad for university education

Go Westward, ho!!
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Newsletter of 60FA 2010-2014
＊	 60FA started a monthly lunch gathering in 2010. It has been regularly attended since then by a big table of 

schoolmates. When we have mates back to HK, we arranged extra gatherings to meet. If overseas mates pass 
HK, do contact your FA co-ordinators Poon Woon-chin and Ng Kwan-mo 
to arrange to meet.

＊	 Thanks to Roger Chan S. who are ever so nice to take up the job to 
update our corresponding list of emails and phones. Hope you keep up 
the list for communication.

＊	 Tong Kai-on has retired from his second job as the secretary of a 
voluntary Teaching Centre of Astronomy and Computer. He benefited 
from his work and is now highly proficient in computer technology. I 
take this opportunity to thank him much for editing and 
producing our GJR DVD.

＊	 SO Hin-chak has retired as a high police officer. He is still 
energetic and active and works as amateur tourist guide 
of travel agencies! If you plan to take a trip starting in HK, 
he is indeed very helpful!

＊	 Dr. Cheng Po-kong, though retired from his private 
practice for less than two years, always take up active parts 
in our activities. We often seek his medical advice when 
we meet. Thank him much!

When we talk about our mates overseas, three names usually at 
once come to our mind. 

We have Professor Ken Chong KP. He had retired from long service in the US National Science Foundation ••
and is now a professor of George Washington U, and a visiting professor of several China universities. Ken was 
also awarded honours for his high accomplishment in scientific 
researches. 

Dr. Peter TY Poon, a highly accomplished scientist famous for his ••
contribution in the US Mars project, has retired from this official 
service. He now devotes much to Christian faith and is still highly 
respected in the aerospace world.

Dr Man-chiu Poon still serves as a Professor of Medicine and the ••
Director of a clinic at the University of Calgary. He has been travelling 
to China quite frequently to advise on medical projects there. He 
thus pass HK quite frequently and we are delighted to meet.

We are honoured to have such outstanding schoolmates among us. There are surely not a few such distinguished 
mates but they are too humble to let us know. Pardon me for my very limited knowledge.

Dear QES60 mates, I hope the above information could be of some use. Please make use of it to keep contact and 
share our "golden days"!                                       

by Abram Poon WC

When we're young

2010 with Dr. Hinton & former teachers

Dinner with overseas classmate before GTR 2010
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六十年，一個不短的時間；在中國古代的曆法，稱之為一甲子，是一個時間記錄的循環再始。今年，是
母校創校六十週年，而69FA的同學亦已經畢業四十五年、相識五十年了。如此值得紀念的好日子，自然地，
大家會酬備一些紀念活動，我們於去年年尾成立了以Natalie羅淑儀為主席的69FA慶典籌委會。為了配合母
校在今年11月舉行紀念活動，69FA亦會在同一時段安排聚會，方便海外同學配合著安排回港的時間，可以同
時參加兩個慶典的各項紀念活動。

在期望著11月到來的同時，大家在69FA Google Group和近年興起的社交平台Facebook與及
WhaptsApp暢談各自的近況、活動和養生資訊等等，不一而足。就中得知，其中兩關，關敏霞及關錫堯分
別在去年7月和今年3月升級為奶奶及老爺。恭喜恭喜。

今個學年母校水運會在2013年10月4日舉行，69級聯派出三隊參加4 x 50 米接力賽，出戰另一隊由3個
級聯組成的聯隊，他們的隊員總年齡比我們隊伍的年輕近二十歲。在分散實力的情形之下，我們三隊只能取
得二、三、四名。值得一提的是關錫堯所屬的C隊險勝全由 West House 同學組成的B隊奪得季軍。這是他多
年來唯一不是「包池」最後衝線的一次。同學多得Flora早一天在九龍城發現印有69標誌的T恤，全面掃貨14
件，作為我們水運會的制服。日後如再有貨我們就可全個級聯都多一件制服了。母校陸運會在同年11月27日
舉行，由於傷兵纍纍，69級聯4 x 100 米接力隊只好重金禮聘外援，由關錫堯，譚永凱，張耀江，再加上"附
屬會員"關錫堯太太71FA的張就雲組成，成績尚算不錯。期望下年度有傷兵或退役老將能夠復出，組成強勁隊
伍出擊。

今年新春團拜於2月29日在童軍總會金陶軒舉行，由於地點吃香，我們去年11月已經要訂位。當日連同
老師共有三十多人參加，大家在歡樂氣氛中互相祝福新年快樂。在抽獎環節，董廣平夫婦再次發揮神秘力
量，橫掃幾份獎品，最後為平民怨，另外捐出一份禮物供大家抽獎。

去年9月24日，在Karen翁若梅回港期間，關錫堯安排了東平洲、塔門一日遊，並於晚上在金御海鮮酒家
與同學晚飯聚會。共有十七人參加了雙島之行，是日天朗氣清，陽光普照，最宜拍照，大家首先暢遊了東平
洲海岸公園，跟著到塔門午飯並環島觀光，期間游漢雄拍了很多靚相，放上Google Group跟同學分享。一
個小插曲是Karen午飯時跟較少出現的楊志誠同坐，Karen不認得他，向他搭訕，方知原來是舊同學。到了晚
上，共十二人參加了飯聚，包括剛從澳洲返抵香港，由機場直接到酒家的Lucy關文珊和最初預計不能出席的
Natalie。

關敏霞榮升外母

東平洲之遊
與曾慶森鄧雷遊龍脊

與鄧雷盧達標上梧桐寨

東平洲遊後與翁若梅晚飯

梧桐寨主瀑休息
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Contribution from Form Association - 1969

今年3月29日晚，香港經歷了一場冰雹和黑雨，令又一城變成水舞間，亦破壞了次日Flora陳雪艷精心安
排好的長沙宿營活動，十分可惜；而跟著連日的大雨，亦令4月9日替加拿大遠道而來的Donald鄧雷和Tony
曾慶森安排的征服蚺蛇尖之行，改為前往難度較低的龍脊。當日早上雨過天晴，一行八人包括兩個主角，亞
Sir李祥光，游漢雄、Margaret夫婦，徐志明等由土地廟出發；初時霧鎖山頭，前面的人也難以看得見，大家
只能看著腳底下的泥濘前進。守得雲開見月明，當我們到達山脊的時候，雲霧開始消散，石澳以至果洲群島
的美麗風光展現眼前，令大家不枉此行。之後我們在藍灣半島午飯，由久未露面的George潘宗威替我們訂
位，並有Lina加入。席間談到兒女事，無巧不成書，游漢雄和George的兒子竟然是同學兼瑪麗醫院同一專科
的同事。之後我們在4月18日再安排了一次梧桐寨之行，除了加國的鄧雷夫婦和盧達標外，本地同學參加的有
江覺靜，Lucy關文珊，談永凱，徐志明等。得到天公做美，大家都能得覽美景，盡興而歸。

除了行山活動，我們亦為外國訪港的同學安排聚會，其中有2013年9月的鄭就棠，10月的Julia梁惠玲, 
Ray李思靖和Amy唐綺薇 夫婦，2014年3月的雷基與明麗娟夫婦等。同時間亦有不少同學離港遊埠順道探望
親友，Juliana任慧芬，Lina鄭少雲，游漢雄、Margaret夫婦，Jane鄧秀珍都曾出訪美加，只要知得到的，
在地同學都會安排聚舊，熱情招待，務求使到訪同學賓至如歸。

4 x 100米接力隊與啦啦隊
雷基明麗娟回港與同學午叙

鄧秀珍遊美與三藩市同學歡叙

2014年春茗同學與回港的李思靖Amy Tong夫婦晚飯

港晶中心午宴鄭就棠

遊龍脊後一行人午飯
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Contribution from Form Association - 1971

Gradually, some of us are starting to enjoy our retirement, while some are 
still thinking about it.  Time is the essence.  We all look forward to having 
more time to do what we would like to do when career pauses.  Many are 
travelling regularly for leisure.  Some are picking up new hobbies like Tai Chi, 
photography, golf, Chinese medicine studies or volunteering tasks.  One of 
the most exciting engagements in retirement is indeed grand parenting. Baby 
pictures are shown and admired at gatherings. Conversations are focused on 
the choice of kindergartens. More babies are in the pipe line.  It may not be a 
bad idea to discuss match making, as the third generation matures. 

Occasional free chat meetings are held at home, initiated by Alfred Tsao Chi 
Fung, Wendy Wong Yan Chun, Cheung Chau Wan, Chu Kuen Kwok, among 
others.  Outings are organized and well attended.

We are trying to collect, or build up a new album of 
kinship, sharing the joy of a harvesting season with fellow 
classmates who once copied each other’s homework in a 
hurry, who ate from the home made lunch box as at the 
North Pole, who played broken tunes on the antique piano 
on the upper landing.  These are all fond memories of the 
good old days.  We also talk about friends who were gone 
while they were young. They are fondly remembered.   

Before we enrol for the reunion in heaven, we shall come 
to the ‘local’ gatherings as often as we can and be glad that 
we are ‘down to earth’.  Let us try to get the classmates who have not shown up for years to join the gatherings, and 
share precious moments.  

 By Winnie Kwok Wai Hing(71FA)  
June 2014

Esther Lam Wai Fong with her 
granddaughter, Lucy

20120501 Outing

In memory of Shum Chiu Wing, Monk (1954-2001)

20131018 Bernice Ng Shu and husband Larry Ho, 
visiting HK from San Jose, CA, USA	

49



Contribution from Form Association - 1979

 "斜坡初相見＊卌載續情誼"  
相識自兒時，74至今年，已是卌載。與一起成長的同學，  回到摯愛的母

校， 重拾昔日情懷，不單心境年輕， 更覺活力充沛！2014年7月5日的晚宴，出席
的80多人有經常小聚的幾群，有專程從海外歸來的，有久未露面的，有闊別幾十載
的，有一家溫馨的......79FA 已約定了"斜坡初相見＊情誼續 N 載"。 
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With the Compliments

of

QESPTA
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With the Compliments
of

湯偉奇博士  SBS, BBS, MH

湯楊榮華夫人

致意

Dr. Tong Wai Ki SBS, BBS, MH (58FA)
& Mrs. Mary Tong

Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, 8/F., Energy Plaza, 

92, Granville Road, TSTE, Kowloon, 
Hong Kong

Tel : (852) 2369 2321
Fax : (852) 2723 1232
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With the Compliments

of

ALLEN CHAN
Graduate of 1969

陳健開律師事務所
香港灣仔駱克道33號中央廣場福利商業中心25樓2501室

Room 2501, 25th Floor, Fook Lee Commercial Centre,
Town Place,33 Lockhart Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong. 

Tel : (852)2891-9466    Fax : (852)2891-9465 
E-mail: allen@allenchannco.com    Mobile: 9887-9988

陳健開
致意
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With the Compliments

of

Mr. C. F. Cheung (1970)
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勤於進修，
充實自己，
追求至善，
服務社群。

願與全體校友共勉

關錫堯(1964-71)
張就雲(1966-73)
關正晧(1994-99)
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With the Compliments

of

Philip Tong Wai Lop (74FA)
Carol Tong Man Wai (97FA)

Cheryl Tong Man Foon (00FA)
Cyril Tong Ming Sun (14FA)

Chitech Industries II, Limited
Room 1609A, 16/F, Tower 3, China Hong Kong City 

33 Canton Road, TST, KLN, HK
TEL : 2722 0688    FAX : 2725 1334
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With Compliments of

Dr. LAM Siu Keung (78FA)
Mr. LAM Chun Wai Wilson (12FA)

林兆強醫生

林俊瑋先生
Dr. Lam Siu Keung

Specialist in Obstetrics and Gynecology

婦產科專科醫生

Prestige Medical Centre, 
Room 1810, 18/F Miramar Tower, 

132 Nathan Road, 
Tsim Sha Tsui, 

Kowloon
www.prestige-pmc.org
27221712 / 73391111

drlamsk@yahoo.com.hk
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With the Compliments

of

George, Kathy & Kevin TONG

Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,

92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,

Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321

Fax : (852) 2723 1232
E-mail : George_Tong@compuserve.com
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With the Compliments

of

Mr. John S. J. Tong (1985)
湯誠正先生致意

Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,

92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,

Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321

Fax : (852) 2723 1232
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With the Compliments

of

Mr. Henry S. Tong
Class of 1986

湯修齊先生致意

Address : Wong Hau Plastic Works & Trading Co., Ltd.
Unit 804-6, Energy Plaza,

92 Granville Road,
Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon,

Hong Kong
Phone : (852) 2369 2321

Fax : (852) 2723 1232
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With the compliments of
WONG SUI KAM, MARCO (98FA) and CHAN WAI CHEONG, STEPHEN (98FA)

地址：	 九龍太子道西162號華邦商業中心506室

電話：	 2155 9220 

電郵：	 info@abar.edu.hk

網址：	 www.abar.edu.hk
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With the Compliments
of

Offices A & B, 5/F, Way On Commercial Building, 
500 Jaffe Road, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Tel: 2893 6815 Fax: 2834 7932

H. W. Wai (International) Limited
Wa i  H ing  Wah  &  Assoc iates
衛 慶 華 ( 國 際 ) 有 限 公 司
衛 慶 華 建 築 師 樓

VOS PARATE UT SERVIATIS

修 己 善 群

Queen Elizabeth School Old Students’ Association
QESOSA Education Promotion Organization



Acknowledgement

Donation to QESOSA
(between QES 55th Anniversary and 60th Anniversary)

Donation of $100,000 or above
Tong Wai Ki	 58FA
Kwok Kwan Ho, Alvin	 81FA

Donation between $50,000 and $99,999
Fong Kui Kwong	 70FA
1983 Form Association

Donation between $10,000 and $49,999 	
Tam Wing Oi	 69FA
Wai Hing Wah	 71FA
Chin Kwok Keung	 73FA
Tong Wai Lop	 74FA
Chan Chung	 75FA
Leung Chi Wai	 75FA
Lau Siu Ki	 76FA
Fan Cheuk Wan	 82FA
Lau Ho Yin	 82FA
Leung Wai Yi	 82FA
Mak Kam Wo	 84FA
Tong Sau Chai, Henry	 86FA
1972 Form Association

Donation between $1,000 and $9,999	
Lau Chun Lok	 66FA
Cheung Yee Wan	 69FA
Kwan Sek Yiu	 69FA
Lee Kwong Bill	 69FA
Leung Kit Sum	 69FA
Lui Kei	 69FA
Wong Chung Kee	 69FA
Wong Kwai Lan	 69FA
Wong Chun Por	 72FA
Wong Hon Keung Paul 	 72FA
Au Yiu Kai	 76FA
Yuen Kwok Keung, Rimsky	 81FA
Chan Mei Yee Anita	 82FA
Ho Pak Sing	 82FA
Mak Chi Shing	 94FA
Chan Wai Wah	 05FA
1982 Form Association	

Donation below $1,000
Kwan Nicholas	 59FA	
Leung Hang Kuen	 59FA	
Leung Kwok Keung	 59FA	
Shum Yun	 59FA	
Wong Yuen Ching	 61FA	
Law Yee Foon	 62FA	
Chan Kai Wing	 69FA	
Chan Sau Shan	 69FA	
Chan Shuet Yim	 69FA	
Kong Kwok Ching	 69FA	
Kwan Man Har	 69FA	
Kwan Man Shan	 69FA	
Lam Chat Yu	 69FA	
Lau Wai Ping	 69FA	
Lee Cheong Kwong	 69FA	
Leung Siu Cheung	 69FA	
Leung Wai Ling	 69FA	
Li Che Cheong	 69FA	
Lo Wei On	 69FA	
Ng Suk Mui	 69FA	
Pao Yuen Ying	 69FA	
Leung Chau Yuet	 72FA	
Siu Shi Yim	 76FA	
To Tat Chiu	 80FA	
Ho Mei Wa	 81FA	
Lam Man Yuk	 86FA	
Lau Wai Wan	 86FA	
Leung Chung Lap	 88FA	
Chiu Wai Man	 00FA	
Lee Yick Lung

* 	 Donors of the QES School Camp Fund are included in the above list of acknowledgement.
** 	Donors of the QES60 Fund Raising Campaign will be acknowledged in the OSA Annual Report 2014-2015.
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Acknowledgement

The following advertisers, who are eager to conserve paper consumption, 

have opted to place their names in this section instead of 

taking up a full-page or a half-page advertisement space.

Mr. Tsoi Heung Sang (59FA) & Mrs. Tsoi Lai Yuet Sum (59FA)

Mr. Mak Yiu Hay (69FA)

Mr. Tam Wing Oi (69FA)

Mr. Lau Siu Ki (76FA) & Ms. Tam Yuet Har (76FA)

Dr. Wong Chau Ming (76FA), Dr. Wong Lap Ming (83FA),  

Mr. Wong Cheuk Wah (07FA), Ms. Wong Cheuk Cheuk (10FA)

1969 Form Association

1975 Form Association

1976 Form Association

1977 Form Association

1994 Form Association

QESOSA British Columbia Chapter

QESOSA New South Wales Chapter
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